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YELLOWKNIFE, NORTHWEST TERRITORIES 

FRIDAY, FEBRUARY 27, 1981 

MEMBERS PRESENT 

Mr. Appaqaq, Mr. Arlooktoo , Hon. George Braden, Hon. Tom Butters, Mr. Curley, 
Ms Cournoyea, Mr. Evaluarjuk, Mr. Fraser, Mr. Kilabu k, Hon. Arnold Mccallum, 
Mr . Ma cQ uarri e, Hon . Richard Nerysoo, Mr. Noah, Hon. Dennis Patterson, Mr. Pud luk , 
Mr . Sayine, Mr. Sibbeston , Mrs. Sorensen, Hon. Don Stewart, Hon. Kane Tologanak, 
Hon. James Wah-Shee 

ITEMN0. 1: PRAYER 

- -- Prayer 

SPEAKER (Hon. Don Stewart) : Before I start the orders of t he day for Fri day, 
February 27th, I wou ld l ike the indulgence of the House to try and get through 
the first 11 items as quickl y as possible and i n the question period to just 
bring up t hose thing s t ha t are of an emergency nat ure so that we can have more 
time to deal with the uranium debate. This by no means cuts anybody out from 
speaking 1f t hey wish but I wo uld ask for your co-operation. It em 2, oral 
questions. 

ITEM NO. 2: ORAL QUESTIONS 

Mr. Appaqaq . 

Question 115- 81 (1): San ikilua g St ude nts I n Frobis her Bay High School 

MR. APPAQAQ: (Translation) Tha nk you, Mr.Speaker . I have a question 
directed to the Minister of Education. I would like to know -- there are some 
Sanikiluaq students living in t he residence in Frobi sher who have returned 
back home. I believe that t he reason they have returned back home is that 
there mi ght have been prob l ems arising at the high schoo l. I wou l d l ike to 
know if the Mi nister is aware if t here are any particular problems that migh t 
have arisen for some Sanikiluaq residents , and indeed, if the Minister does 
not know of the problems, would he please look into the matter? 

MR. SPEAKER: Thank you . Mr. Patterson. 

Part i a 1 Return To Question 11 5 - 81 ( 1 ) : Sa n i k i 1 u a q Students In Fro bi she r Bay 
Hi h School 

HON. DENNIS PATTERSON: Thank you, Mr. Speaker. No, I had not heard anything 
about i t . It sounds like an alarming sit uati on an d I will certa i nly t ry to 
f i nd out what the problem is. That is al l I can say at this point, Mr. Speaker. 
Th ank you. 
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MR. SPEAKER: Thank you. Then you are taking the question as notice. Thank 
yo u. Ora l questions. Mr. Kilabuk. 

Question 116-81(1): Delay Of Main Estimates Due To Witnesses Appeari ng 

MR. KILABUK: (Translation) Mr. Speaker, this is not of an emergency nature but 
it is important. I would direct the question to the Commissioner. We have so 
many witnesses in the House at th.is time. ~lh.en w·e have too many witnesses tlie 
government is not able to respond to some of the questions immediate l y by the 
fact that there are too many th.ings going and happening at the same time. I 
personally feel that we are dealing with too many things at one time and we are 
sidetracked from our main business, the deliberation on the main estimates. 
I wonder what the Commi ssioner's feelina is on this and I would like to know 
i f the Co m'm t s s i oner has any part i cu 1 a r fee 1 i n gs on the ma i n est i mates . 0 u r 
business is building up and we sometimes have to set aside some of the business 
we consider to be very important that relates to the Northwest Territories. 
I particularly am concerned that we are setting aside our main estimates as we 
have expert witnesses that we have to question during the sittings of the 
House. I wonder if the Commissioner can respond to my question. Thank you. 

MR. SPEAKER: Mr. Kilabuk, that is not a proper question of the Commissioner. 
Th i s Legislative Assembly is run by the House and th.e ·Commissioner basically 
has nothing to do with our daily work or our layout. That question should 
better be handled in caucus, Mr. Kilabuk . Are there any further oral questions? 
Mrs. Sorensen. 

Question 117-81 ( 1): Status Report On Terri tori al Tax Rebate Program 

MRS. SORENSEN: Thank you, Mr. Speaker. My question is for the Minister of 
Local Government. I wonder, Mr. Minister, if you can give me a status report 
on the territorial property tax rebate program which was requested by this 
House during the Baker Lake session . 

MR . SPEAKER : Mr. l~ah-Shee. 

Partial Return To Question 117-81(1): Status Report On Territorial Tax Rebate 
Pro ram 

HON. JAMES WAH-SHEE: Well, I would not want to qive the honourable Member the 
credit for this particular program. I think that this program has been out 
together by community consultation with municipalities all over the Northwest 
Territories and I would be pleased to address this particular program and 
announce it to this House this afternoon. Thank you. 

MR. SPEAKER: Oral questions. Mr. Kilabuk. 

Question 118-81(1): Request For Tunne l Under Airstrip At Pangnirtung 

MR. KILABUK: (Translation) Mr. Speaker, I have asked this question as a 
written question, once before. I wonder if the Minister of Local Government 
could give us any new indication, if it is possible, on what the Minister of 
Local Government is intending on doing about Pangnirtung ' s request to build a 
tunnel under the airstrip in Pangnirtung. I wonder if the Minister would be 
able to respond to that before the closing of this session ·of the House. 

MR. SPEAKER: Mr. l~ah-Shee. 

HON. JAMES WAH-SHEE: Mr. Speaker, yes, I do intend to orovide a reply to the 
honourable Member before this particular session terminates. 
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MR. SP EAKER: Thank you . Oral questions. Item 3, questions and returns. 

I TEM NO. 3: QUESTIONS AND RETURNS 

Are there any written questions today? Mr. Evaluarjuk. 

Question 119 -81(1): Fu nding For Day Care Centre, Pond Inlet 

MR. EVALUARJUK: (Translation) Thank you, Mr. Speaker . 

A re quest was received from Pond Inlet for financial assistance from the 
federal government in Yellowknife and Frobisher Bay, for the pur pose of 
operating a day care centre. The women of Pond Inlet are unable to accept 
employment due to the lack of baby-sitt i ng facilit i es. The Housing Corporat i on 
has a vacant house available. 

Wou ld the Minister responsible for Social Services advise the Assembly, before 
t he e nd of the session, if funding could be made ava i lable for a day care ce ntre 
in Pond Inlet? 

MR. SPEAKER: Thank you. Written questions. Are there any returns to day? 
Mr. Mccallum. 

HON. ARNO LD McCALLUM: Mr. Spea ker, I would want to share with Members of the 
House a te l ex I r ece i ved from t he federal Minister of Health and Welfare 
concerning the provis i on of medical services, in the Inuvik General Hospital. 
I cannot get his attention. He has to listen. 

MR. SIBBESTON: Okay, you got it. 

Further Return To Questions 53-81 ( l ), 76-81 ( l), 90-81 ( l ), and l 00-8 1 ( l): 
Situation At Inuvik General Hosp i tal 

HON. ARNOLD McCALLUM: Give him a shove. Mr. Butters -- he has been asking 
the questions, Mr. Speaker. I will quote from the telex, Mr. Speaker: 

"Arrangements have been completed for surgical and anesthetist co verage at 
In uvik, starting on Monday March 2, 1981. The surgical component is being 
made available by the Department of National Defence until July when it is 
anticipated that a permanent surgeon will have been recruited by the regional 
director, Northwest Territories region. The anesthetic coverage initially will 
be for a period of two weeks, however my staff feel reasonably certain that this 
coverage can be maintained by contract anesthetist until July of th i s year when 
a permanent anesthetist should be on site. Signed Monique Begi n." And that is 
the gospel. 

---Applause 

MS COURNOYEA: That is unacceptable . 

MR. SPEAKER: Returns. Mr. Wah-Shee . 

Statement By Minister On Property Taxatio n In The NW T And NWT Home Owners 
Property Tax Rebate And Further Return To Question 117-81(1) 

HON . JAMES WAH - SHEE: Mr . Speaker , Motion 9-80(2), Property Tax in Nunavut, 
was passed by t hi s Assembly at the Ba ker Lake session in June, 1980. I am 
advis i ng this House today that the Execut i ve Committee have du l y considered 
the motion a nd has decided that it cannot be imple mented , and that the property 
assessment and taxation program of this government i s proceeding accordingly. 
Property taxat i on will be imp l emented i n 1981. .. 
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AN HON. MEMBER: Hear, hear! 

HON. JAMES WAH-SHEE: ... for the first time i n the following commun i t i es .. • 

AN HON. MEMBER : Hear, hear! 

HON. JAMES WAH-SHEE: .. . Clyde Rive r , Pangnirtung, Hall Beach, Igloolik, 
Arctic Bay, Pond Inlet, Whale Cove, Eskimo Point, Bake r Lake, Repulse Bay, 
Coral Harbour and Ra nki n Inlet ... 

SOME HON . MEMBERS: Hear, hear! 

---Applause 

HON. JAMES WAH - SHEE: . .. plus 14 commercial fishing lodges. 

The communities scheduled for assessment in 1981 and for taxation in 1982 are 
the f ollowing communiti es : Cape Dorset, Holman Island, Sanikiluaq, Chesterfiel d 
Inl et, Pe l ly Bay, Gjoa Haven, Lake Harbour, Sachs Harbour, Broughton Island, 
Fort Franklin, Coppermine and Spence Bay. 

For the 12 commun i ties scheduled for "first time assessment" in 1981, my 
off icials will visit each of these communities between Apr i l and June of 1981 
to meet wit h the local councils and the peop l e to expla in to them the principles 
and purposes of our assessment and taxation pr ogram . A second vis it will then 
be made to each community, to actually carry out the general assessment . 

Prog r am Of Retentio n Of Property Tax By Communi ties 

Mr. Speaker , in conjunction with the resumptio n of this assessment and taxation 
program, I am pleased to announce to this House, a new program deve l oped by 
my department whi ch will allow a portion of the property tax co ll ected in a 
non-tax based community to be retained by the community for local purposes . 

---App l ause 

Briefly, the program contains the following key e l ements. As provided fo r under 
the proposed community government ordinance, hamlet and i ncorporated settlement 
councils, which are willing to take on the responsibility of co ll ecting property 
taxes ra i sed in their r espective communities wi ll be al l owed to retain 25 per 
cent of the taxes collected to a maximum of $30 per capita , for di screti onary 
purposes, under the following guidelines : 

( a ) 

( b) 

( C ) 

To provide a higher lev e l of services t han that funded by the Government 
of the Northwest Territories; and/or 
For any community purposes which do not require any financial commitment 
by the Government of the Northwest Territories unles s approved by the 
Government of the Northwest Territories . 
The remaining 75 per cent will be applied against the commun i ty's operating 
budget. 

Commencing in 1982, assuming passage of the ordinance this fall , hamlet and 
incorporated sett lement co un cils whic h have the willing ness and capabil ity of 
assuming this respo nsibility may apply to the Minist er of Local Government for 
approval to undertake this particular program. 

NWT Home Ow ners Property Tax Rebate Program 

Finally, Mr. Speaker, it gives me great pleasu r e to an nou nce to this Ho use that 
thi s government intends to introduce, as a mea ns of encouraging home ownersh ip 
in the Northwest Territories, a Nor th west Territories home owners property ta x 
rebate pr ogram . 

---Applause 
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The program, as I propose it to you, contains the fol l owing key elements: 

The credit available to each i ndividual home owner will be 50 per cent of 
property taxes paid in a given taxation year, under the prov i sions of t he 
Municipal Ordinance, up to a maximum of $200, and up to a maximum of $50 on 
propert i es taxed under the provisions of t he Taxation Ordinance, because of 
the much lower tax levy outside of tax based mu nicipalit i es. 

The proposed credit will be available to all individuals who meet the following 
cr i teria: 

(1) The i ndividual must be a resident of the Northwest Territories, as defined 
in the Municipal Ordinance, for at least s i x months. 

(2) The i ndividua l must be over the age of 16 . 
(3) The property tax credit can on l y be claimed by the resident owner of a 

pr i vate dwelling. 
(4) On l y property taxes paid in respect of an individual's principal res ide nce 

may be included in determining the tax credit. Taxes paid in respect of 
a second residence or cottage or vacant l and cannot be claimed. 

(5) The property tax cred i t does not app l y to land used for commercial ve ntures 
or businesses . 

(6) The cred i t will apply to mobile tra il er owners who pay property taxes on 
land owned or rented on which the trailer is situated. 

-- -Applause 

AN HON. MEMBER: Hear, hear! 

HON. JAMES WAH-SHEE: The program wi l l be administered by t he Department of 
Local Government through the municipal affairs division. The cost of t he 
rebate for the 1981 taxation year, based on a $200 maxi mum in tax based 
communities and $50 in taxation areas is estimated to be approximately $250,000 
annually. For the 1982 taxation year, I intend to increase the benefits paid 
under the program to a $300 maximum ... 

SOME HON. MEMBERS: Hear, hear! 

---Applause 

HON . JAMES WAH-SHEE: ... in tax based communities and $75 in taxation areas. 
Further appropriate increases are planned for subsequent years. 

An ordinance providing a legal framework for this prog r am will be required. 
Since I am recommending that the program becomes operative for 1981 taxatio n 
year, the enab li ng l egis l at ion wi ll be i.ntroduced for your consideration at 
the fall 198 1 session. A supp l ementary estimate providin g f unding for this 
program wi ll be i ntroduced at the winter 1982 session. Mr. Speaker, thank 
yo u for the opportunity to address this House on these particular matters. 
Thank you. 

---Applause 

MR. SPEAKER: Thank you, Mr . Minister. Any further returns? 

Item 4, petitions. 

Item 5, tabli ng of documents. 

ITEM NO. 5: TABL IN G OF DOCUMENTS 

Mr. Braden. 

0 
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HON . GEORGE BRADEN: Mr. Speaker, I wish to table Tab l ed Document 24-81( 1) , 
Dene Lan guages Study, presented to Exec utive Commit tee, Gover nm ent of the 
Northwest Territories. The study wa s prepared by Mr. James Ross . An Executive 
summary has been prepared a nd i s translated and will be prov ided to Inuktitut 
Members. Thank you. 

MR. SPEAKER: Thank you. Tabling of documents. 

Item 6, reports of stand in g a nd spec i al committees . 

It em 7, notices of motion. 

ITEM NO. 7: NOTICES OF MOTION 

Mr. MacQuarrie . 

Notice Of Motion 22 - 81(1 ): Additional Sitting Hours For Uranium Debate 

MR. MacQUARRIE: Tha nk you, Mr. Speaker . I wi sh to give notice that I will 
move and l ater as k for unanimous consent to deal with this mo tion: That this 
Le gis l ative Assembly authorize the Speaker to set such add ition al sitting hours 
on Saturday, February 28th, as may be required to permit all sched ul ed witnesses 
t o appear in th e debate on uranium exploration and mining, to be heard and to 
permit questions to be addressed to them by MLA ' s prior to March 2nd . 

MR. SPEAKER: ThanK you. Are the r e any further notices of mot i on? Mr. Curley. 

Notice Of Motion 23-81 (1): Consideration Of Report Of Special Committee On 
Education Re Financial Aid Be Rescinded 

MR. CURLEY: Mr . Speaker, I give notice that on March 2, 1981, I wil l move the 
foll owi ng motion : Now therefore, I move, seconded by the honoura ble Member for 
Western Arctic, that the decision of this Assembly to consider the report of 
the special committee on education co ncerning student financial aid on March 9, 
1981, be rescinded. 

MR. SPEAKER: Tha nk you. Notices of motion. Mr. Curley. 

Notice Of Mot ion 24-81 ( 1): Special Committee On Education Report On Student 
Financial Aid Be Rescinded From Comm i ttee Of The Whole 

MR. CURLEY: Mr. Speaker, I give notice t hat Monday, March 2, 1981, I will move 
the followi ng mot ion: Now therefore, I move, second ed by the Member for 
Western Arctic, that the decision of this Assembly to cons ider the report of 
the special committee on education concerning student f i nanc i al aid in the 
committee of the whole, be rescinded. 

MR . SPEAKER: Thank you, Mr. Curl ey. Notices of mot i on. Mr . MacQuarrie, you 
have a request? 

MR. MacQUARRIE: Yes, Mr. Speaker. would request unanimous consent to proceed 
with the motion which I referred to earlier. 

MR. SPEAKER : Unanimous approval i s being requested. Do I hear any nays? 

AN HON. MEMBER: Nay . 

MR. SPEAKER : A nay has been registered. Unanimous consent is not fort hc omi ng . 
Are the re any further mot i ons to be dea lt with? 
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MR. SIBBESTON: Hey, Mr. Fraser, did you say no? 

MR. SPEAKER: Item 9, notices of motion for first reading of bills. 

Item 10, introduction of bills for first reading. 

Item 11, second reading of bills. 

Item 12, consideration in committee of the whole of bills, recommendations 
to the Legislature and other matters. 

ITEM NO. 12: CONSIDERATION IN COMMITTEE OF THE WHOLE OF BILLS, RECOMMENDATIONS 
TO THE LEGISLATURE AND OTHER MATTERS 

We wi l l resolve into committee of the whole with Mr. Fraser in the c hair to 
further the debate on Uranium Exploration and Mining, and Bil l 1-81(1), An 
Ord i nance Respecting Expenditures for the Public Service for the Financial 
Year Endin g the 31st Day of March, 1982. Mr. Fraser. 

---Legislative Assembl y reso l ved into committee of the whole for consideration 
of Ura nium Explo r at i on and Mining; Bi ll 1-81 (1 ), Appropriation Ordinance, 
1981-82, with Mr. Fraser in the chair. 

PROCEEDINGS IN COMMITTEE OF THE WHOLE TO CONSIDER URANIUM EXPLORATION AND 
MINING 

Uranium Exp l oration And Mining 

CH AIRMAN (Mr. Fraser): Committee will come to order. We are dealing with the 
uranium debate, uran i um exploration and min i ng. When we conc l uaed last night, 
we ha d Dr. Meyers, who compl eted his presentation . Wi ll the Sergeant - at-Arms 
see that Dr. Meyers is seated at the witness table for a question period? 

Just before we go into a question period, I woul d like to advise Members who 
wi sh to speak, they can raise their hand and I will l et them speak only t hree 
times until I recognize another Member or maybe just once if there are Members 
who wish to speak . You wi ll be given a chance to ask three questions if no 
one e l se wants to ask a question. If somebody else wants to ask a question, 
I wil l ha ve to come back to you. I got into trouble yesterday because I let 
somebody speak too long. Thank you. Dr. Meyers, you have conc luded your 
presentation. You are all ready for the question period, I take it? 

DR. MEYERS: Yes, Mr. Chairman. Thank you. 

CHAIRMAN ( Mr. Fraser): Thank you very much. You have one hour for a maximum 
question period. Mr. Patterson. 

HON. DENNIS PATTERSON: Thank you, Mr. Chairman . Dr. Meyers, does technology 
now exist for disposal of uranium tai li ngs to keep rad i ation exposures down 
to an acceptab l e leve l and if so, would you describe that technology, please? 

CHAIRMAN ( Mr. Fraser): Dr. Meyers. 

DR. MEYERS: Thank you, Mr . Patterson. 

CHAIRMAN (Mr. Fraser): Address t he Chair please, Dr. Meyers. 

Technology Avai l able For Disposa l Of Uranium Tai l ings 

DR. MEYERS: I am sorry, Mr. Chairman. The technology that is available and 
i s being recommended is a passive form of containment. That is to say that one 
s houl d in f uture be ab l e to leave these tailings in a form that one can wa l k 
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away from them and that there will be no additional radiation exposure to 
people living in the immediate neighbourhood . This technology is currently 
bei ng employed in the United States. The control board has made recommendations 
for its employment in Canada . It is not yet being employed in Canada, to the 
best of my knowledge. 

CHAIRMAN (Mr. Fraser) : Thank you. Mr. Patterson. 

HON. DENNIS PATTERSON: Thank you, Mr. Chairman. Dr. Meyers, are you aware 
of the research that has been done by Dr. Victor Archer and Dr. Wagoner in the 
United States concerning the health risks associated with radon gas? Could 
you tell me, do these men believe that the present permissible levels of radon 
gas for uranium miners are acceptab l y safe? Final l y, are there any researchers 
in Canada who have more experience than those men in this field? 

CHAIRMAN (Mr. Fraser): Dr. Meyers. 

Hea l th Of Uranium Miners 

DR. MEYERS: Mr . Chairman, I am quite familiar with the published work of 
Dr. Archer and Dr. Wagoner in the United States. I can say nothing about 
their personal beliefs. I am not aware of them having pub l ished an article 
in a scientific journal which gives their beliefs. The national and 
international committees of scientists to which I referred yesterday have 
certainly considered Dr. Archer's and Dr. Wagoner ' s work. It is referenced 
very freq uently by these committees. 

In Canada, the only person that I am familiar with who has an equivalent amount 
of experience with the health of uranium miners is Dr . Mu ll er in Ontario. He 
is currently associated with the ministry of labour in Ontario. He has been 
following the health of uranium miners and other hardrock miners in Ontario 
for some time. It was his initial report indicating that there was some excess 
of lung cancer in Ontario miners that led to the Ham Commission which 
investigated the health of miners in Ontario and reported in 1974. 

CHAIRMAN (Mr. Fraser): Thank you. Mr. Sibbeston. 

MR. SIBBESTON: Dr. Meyers, I could not help but notice one of the statements 
that you made yesterday to the effect that -- you said in general, one finds 
that people who have been working with nuclear reactors for some years are 
healthier than the average person in Canada. You give the impression by this 
exposure to these radiations might be even good for you, and we have heard 
all sorts of evidence and certainly statements by Dr. Edwards yesterday 
telling us of the adverse effects, particularly when you receive low and slow 
dosages of the uranium radiation . Could you explain how you can say this? 

CHAIRMAN (Mr. Fraser) : Dr. Meyers. 

Health Of Workers Exposed To Radiation 

DR . MEYERS: Thank you, Mr. Chairman . The statement is based on a direct 
study of the causes and age at death of people who have worked in nuclear 
facilities of this type. It is a direct observation. The fact that they are 
healthier than normal is not attributed to their radiation exposure. It is 
due to the fact tnat they worked in a safe and healthy industry . One can 
observe similar effects in people who work in other safe industries. 

I am trying to remember if I have answered all of your comments. I might add 
that these results indicate that the radiation protection standards which have 
been adopted for many years for the protection of workers in nuc l ear faci l ities 
have worked, because we do not see any major increase in causes of deaths that 
could be attributed to their radiation exposure. The situation in uranium mines, 
which I touc hed upon briefly yesterday, is rather different. In this case it 
is well known that there is a modest increase in the number of lung cancers 
above that expected for the general population. I hope that is a ... 
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CHAIRMAN (Mr. Fraser): Thank you. Mr. Sibbeston. 

MR. SIBBESTON: Dr. Meyers, what you are in effect saying is that despite all of 
the concern over the ill effects of uranium radiation that there is really not 
that much to worry about, that the people that are advocating, doing away with 
uranium are just alarmists and overexaggerating the dangers. Is this what you 
are saying, that at any time people deal with uranium, in your case, where you 
do research with uranium, that if there are precautions, that it is reasonably 
safe? What is done? Is there any particular clothing that you wear, or 
anything done to protect you against the radiation? 

CHAIRMAN (Mr. Fraser): Dr. Meyers. 

Protective Devices Used By Workers In Mines 

DR. MEYERS: Mr. Chairman, in the uranium mines the major protection is provided 
by an increase in the amount of air that is pumped through the mine. It is a 
very simple procedure . It does cost money, of course, to run these pumps, to 
pump a large a i r flow through. The people have advocated in the use of 
protective devices to protect the breathing of workers in mines. In general, 
it is my understanding that the workers do not want to wear these protective 
devices, and therefore, one can rely only on ventilation being an increase in 
the rate of air flow, to protect these workers. Thank you. 

CHAIRMAN (Mr. Fraser): Thank you, Dr. Meyers. Mr. Butters. 

HON. TOM BUTTERS: Mr. Chairman, the witness, I believe, by his qualifications 
revealed yesterday, can be termed an expert witness with his 22 years in atomic 
research, therefore, his opinions can be expected to be those of one who has 
a vast knowledge in this area . Now, yesterday, Dr. Edwards, who is 5y his own 
admission a mathematician, made a statement about the Atomic Energy Control 
Board. You also, sir, spoke about the Atomic Energy Control Board and 
mentioned, I think, in determining acceptable limits, that the Atomic Energy 
Control Board has played a major role in reducing permissible concentrations . 
Now, Dr. Edwards has said: "The Atomic Enerqy Control Board, which is supposed 
to exercise this responsibility, is not doing a good job." Then he added, 
"Once again, the British Columbia Medical Association has written a 450 page 
document talking about all of these problems from a medical point of view, and 
chapter 22 of that document is entitled, 'The Atomic Energy Control Board: 
Unfit to Regulate'." Would you provide your comments on that statement of 
Dr. Edwards? 

CHAIRMAN (Mr. Fraser): Dr. Meyers. 

"Atomic Energy Control Board, Unfit To Regulate" 

DR. MEYERS: Mr. Chairman, I can only hazard a personal opinion, which is that 
I disagree with the statement of Dr. Edwards. As far as the document prepared 
by Dr. Woo l lard is concerned, from the British Columbia Medical Association, I 
was given the opportunity to look at it briefly. I think it is a very 
interesting document, but unfortunately, it is not available at present to the 
control board. The control board is responsible for enforcing the regulations 
and a l so, to some extent I believe, for the actual regulations themselves that 
govern uranium mining. The control board does have advisory ~rouos on 
protection against radiation. It also has a grouo which is concerned with 
estimates of risk of different types of radiation. I would suggest to Dr. Edwards, 
or to Dr. Woollard, I would very much ltke them to submit this document, prepared 



( 

- 849 -

by Dr. Woollard, that Dr. Edwards referred to -- I would like to see them submit 
t his to the control board, to be considered by one of their committees that are 
i nvolved with work on the est i mation of the risks, the health effects of 
radiation. 

The commi t tees which have been set up by the control Board do not inc l ude any 
members of the control board . They have selected people whom they believe to 
be know l edgeable, from universities and from other areas, to get together and 
prepare adv i sory documents for them. I am sure that these committees would be 
interested i n Dr. Woollard's document . Until this document i s actually submitted 
to someone or unti l it is put into a scientific journal where ,t can be 
considered by the national and international committees, ram afraid it will not 
have too much i mpact upon the estimation of radiation risks. Thank you. 

CHAIRMAN (Mr. Fraser) : Thank you. Mr. Butters. 

Studies And Determination Of 20 Countries 

HON. TOM BUTTERS: Thank you, Mr. Chairman. Yesterday, Dr . Meyers referred to 
a document that was produced by the United Nations and he oointed out that the 
United Nations group included about 80 scientists from 20 different countries 
of the world, and he noted later that he believed the Government of Canada has 
used the recommendations of that group for the basis of its laws. So, my 
understa nding ... 

CHAIRMAN (Mr. Fraser): Mr. Butters, I wonder if you could just s l ow down a 
bit. You are going a little bit too fast . 

MR . C U R L E Y : Ye s , ye s . 

HON. TOM BUTTERS: I understand, Mr. Chairman, that yesterday Dr . Meyers 
referred to a United Nations group which included some 80 scientists from 20 
different countries in the world and he mentioned that he believed that the 
Government of Canada used those recommendations as the basis for its laws. 
Then, I am assuming from that statement, the Atomic Energy Control Board of 
Canada, the body that Dr. Edwards does not be l ieve to be doing a good job, is 
basing its d i rections and regulations on the studies and determination of some 
80 sc i entists. 

CHAIRMAN (Mr . Fraser): Dr. Meyers . 

Control Board Recommendations Re Limits Of Exoosure To Radiation 

DR. MEYERS: Mr. Chairman, the statement is essentially correct, although, as 
I indicated, the control board does now have its own subcommittees of experts 
from various universities and other groups in Canada to further advise them. 
It is my understanding that this is essentially the situation . They have 
experts from a number of countries. Their conclusions are taken into account 
by the Internationa l Commission on Radiological Protection, which then makes 
recommendations as to actual limits of exposure to radiation and in the past 
the control board has, I believe, adopted the recommendations of this commission. 

I am, perhaps, speaking a little out of turn here in talking about the contro l 
board too much. I believe that we have a represe ntative here from the control 
board, Mr. Zgola, I believe his name is, and I hope that you will have an 
opportunity to speak to him, because it is these regulations and the enforcement 
of these regulations that are critica l to uranium mining in a safe manner. 
Tha nk you. 
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CHAIRMAN (Mr. Fraser): Thank you. Mr. Butters, one more? 

HON. TOM BUTTERS: Yes. 
questions to Dr. Meye r s. 

I apologize, Mr. Chairman, for directing those 
I thought he might be ab l e to answer them, though. 

Methods Available To Reduce Risk From Radiation 

I have one other question and that relates to a statement he made yesterday 
regarding the report prepared for this House by the Northwest Territories 
Scienc e Advisory Board. He mentioned that he believed that one of the most 
important statements in this document -- and then he included it in the record, 
and I would read it to refresh his memory: "The board has conc l uded that 
suitab l e methods are available to reduce to an acceptab l e level the risk from 
radiat i on at all stages in the uranium cyc l e, from exploration and development 
through mining, disposal of mine wastes, production of nu clear fuel, operation 
of reactors, to the final perma nant disposal of radioactive wastes." 

Now , he sa id that this was the most important sta tement. Now, what does he 
mean by that? Do I understand it to mean that if this jurisdiction ensured 
that these safeguards occurred, and we applied the knowledge that currently 
ex i sts, then such explorat ion and development activity could be carried on 
here at minimum risk? Is this what he was saying? 

CHAIRMAN (Mr. Fraser): Dr. Meyers. 

DR. MEYERS: Mr. Chairman, the statement or the question that was just made is 
absolutely correct. I agree with that 100 per cent. 

CHAIRMAN (Mr. Fraser): Mr. Sibbeston, you have one more quest i on. Proceed. 

Safety Of Mines Operating In The North 

MR. SIBBESTON: Yes. Dr. Meyers, I guess the purpose of this whole exercise of 
inviting persons such as you is to find out as much as possible about uran ium 
mining, we are aware that in the North -- I think most of the exploration that 
is going on in the North is in respect of uranium, particu l arly ~n the Keewatin 
ar ea . I guess we are trying to determine what will happen eventually, when 
compan i es have discovered sufficient uranium to warrant mining, whether we as 
an Assemb ly ought to be in favour of such activities. So that, I think is the 
main purpose of having persons like you here . 

So we are trying to find out from you, eventually if a mine is to be opened, 
whether it would be safe, firstly for the miners that wo r k in there, and 
whether it would be ecologica ll y safe to have a mine with tailings open and have 
t he uranium product shipped south . Would you agree that you may no t be in the 
best position to know this information, because it seems that you are a 
researcher with Atomi c Energy of Canada and you work in a very controlled 
environment? You work in an environment which, as you say, is rela t ively safe 
in respect of the exploration, the mining and so forth. That seems to be a 
different area. Wou ld it be fair of me to say that you can give us one point 
of view, but that point of view pe rh aps is not the best in terms of the sorts 
of questions that we are ask in g? We are really want i ng to know whether it is 
safe eventual l y to have mines operating in the North. It seems that your 
expert i se, and your experience, is so far removed from such activity that you 
may not really be the right person to receive expert evidence from, on the 
s ubje ct. 

0 
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CHAIRMAN (Mr. Fraser): Dr. Meyers. 

Underground Mining Not A Safe Occupation 

DR . MEYERS: Mr . Chairman, there is a certa in e l ement of truth in t ha t, in that 
my area of expertise is s i mply the effects of radiat i on on people and on other 
liv ing organisms in the environment. The Legislative Assemb l y has, I bel i eve, 
a nu mber of other witnesses who have been more directly involved in the ura nium 
mining, and I hope that we will hea r from them as to the actual radiation 
le vels that have been observed at other uranium exploration and mining activi tie s. 

I think I mentioned yesterday that underground mining is never an extreme l y 
safe occupation. There are always fatal accidents occurring at a rate which is 
higher t han that of many other industries. The average rate of fatal accidents 
in underground mines is l ower than it is for people who make the i r living by 
fishing and trapping, but it i s still co nsiderably higher than for most other 
occupations in the remainder of Canada. The radiat io n effects I was ta l king 
about should be very smal l in comparison to the rate of fatal accidents, when 
the regulations ar e properly enforced . Th ank you , Mr. Chairman. 

CHAIRMAN (Mr. Fr aser) : Thank you. Ms Cournoyea. 

Levels Of Radi um In Lakes 

MS COURNOYEA : Mr. Chairman, in regard to Elliott Lake, you said the water at 
Elli ott Lake is not unsafe but is Elliott Lake itsel f not on the Serpent River 
system? Would you say the same for the waters of Whiskey Lake, Quirke Lake and 
any other lake in the Serpent River system? 

CHAIRMAN (Mr. Fraser): Dr . Meyers . 

DR . MEYERS: Mr. Chairman, the statement I made yesterday referred to the 
drinking water in the town of El liott Lake . A lot of the radium that is in the 
lake itself is removed in the process of water purification . I think that was 
accidental. The levels of radium in the lakes, in as far as I am aware of them 
are all below the federal guidelines, federal being the guidelines put out by 
the Hea l th and Welfare department in Ottawa . These guidelines are i n the l itt l e 
booklet on dri nki ng water that I left with you yesterday. The l eve l s in Elliott 
Lake are, I believe, in the area of 1/1000 of what has been recommended as the 
maximum permissible exposure for workers . There is no such thing as bei ng 
totally safe at any time. The purpose of t hese gu i de l ines is to reduce any 
radiation hazard to extreme l y low leve l s. Thank you. 

CHAIRMAN (Mr . Fraser): Ms Cournoyea. 

MS COURNOYEA: Could you reply to the second part of the question? Would you 
say that the Serpent River system which Whiskey Lake and Quirke Lake -- wo ul d 
you say that was safe or unsafe? 

CHAIRMAN (M r. Fraser): Dr. Meyers. 

DR. MEYERS: I would say that basica ll y it is reasonably safe . This is what I 
was trying to explain when I said t hat there i s no such thing as complete 
safety. I believe that the water in the Serpent River system above the uranium 
mining activities contains between one and two units of radium per l itre or per 
quart, whatever you want, and that at the lower stretches of the Serpent River 
system, they are in the region of t hree to five units per litre or per quart of 
water. There is an increase there undoubtedly. The increase is we l l below the 
federal guidelines for publi c dri nking water. 
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CHAIRMAN (Mr. Fraser): Thank you. Are you through, Ms Cournoyea? One more 
question, Ms Cournoyea. 

Radioactive Materials Produced From Uranium 

MS COURNOYEA: Okay, here it is. After I finished listening to you, I thought 
I should get a shot of uranium, because you did make a convincing argument 
that everyone should have some, it seemed so safe. These radiation therapy 
units you were talking about and the commercial radio-isotopes are actual l y 
by-products of uranium, are they? Can they not be produced in a nuclear 
accelerator using no uranium at all? Are you saying that uranium can be used 
in something other than a bomb or a nuclear reactor? If this is what you mean, 
give me one concrete example . 

CHAIRMAN (Mr. Fraser}: Dr. Meyers. 

DR . MEYERS: Thank you. There are many radioactive e l ements which can be 
prod uced in a reactor. The reactors that we have are based upon uranium. The 
material which is used in the units for therapy of cancer, for the treatment 
of cancer, are produ ced in a commercial nuclear power plant at Pi ckering. I 
think that one cou l d produce many of these same materials using an accelerator 
such as the accelerator in Vancouver. The cost would be very muc h greater 
and therefore the cost of medical treatment wou l d be very much greater. 

At Cha l k River we produce, using uranium, many of the ot her radioactive 
materials which are used by medical doctors to help them diagnose or understand 
diseases. Did I answer your question fairly? 

CHAIRMAN (Mr. Fraser): Thank you. Mr . Curley. 

Careless People Exposed To A Greater Risk 

MR. CURLEY: Thank you, Mr. Chairman. Yesterday, Mr . Meyers, you gave me -- and 
this House -- the impress i on that only the careless peo ple would get suc h a ris k 
to the radiation problem. You know, as far as the mining is concerned, only 
if you were care l ess would this radioactive waste be created. Is it really 
that, if an individua l is careless and does not follow the present rules and 
regulations regard i ng safety standards on radiation, that such a possibi l ity, 
that radioactive waste would affect human lives or whatnot, because the 
impression that I got from you was that the present regu l ations are good and 
only careless peop l e can create such a risk and hazardous eff ects to the 
public. Was that what you were trying to say to me yesterday? 

CHAIRMAN (Mr. Fraser): Dr. Meyers. 

DR. MEYERS: Thank you, Mr. Chairman. I am not sure that the wo r d careless 
is the exact phrase to use . I t is certainly true that ca r eless people will 
be exposed to a greater risk than peop l e who are careful. The problem arises 
when one does not have strict regulations to protect people and when these 
regulations are not enforced. This is what happened in the very early stages 
of uranium mining, both in Canada, the United States, and in Europe. 

CHAIRMAN (Mr. Fraser}: Thank you . Mr. Curley. 

Present Radiation Safety Standards 

MR . CURLEY: Again, the other question that I have i s tha t you seemed to give 
me the impression, again yesterday, that the present regulations on rad i ation 
were adequate in Canada. Are you personal l y satisf i ed with the present 
radiation safety standards used in the mining industry today in Canada? 
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CHAIRMAN (Mr. Fraser): Dr. Meyers. 

DR. MEYERS : I would have to say that I believe in the princ i pl e which has been 
explained very c l early by the international commission and I believe , a l so, by 
the control board, that all radiation r isks should be kept as l ow as possible. 
We hav e maximum permissible limits, limits which should not be exceeded. If we 
can keep the radiation l evels very much lower than these limits, this will be all 
to our good in the long run. 

CHAIRMAN (Mr . Fraser): Mr. Curley, you have one more question. 

MR. CURLEY: Can I put a number of them into one question? 

---Laughter 

MR. MacQUARRIE: I never do that . 

MR. CURLEY : Mr. Chairman, I would l i ke to ask Mr. Meye r s, how much money has 
your company, Atom ic Energy of Canada Limited -- I believe that is what it is 
spent on uranium tailings disposal? What about research? How much money has 
been spe nt by the federal government on uranium tailings di sposal so far? 

CHAIRMAN (Mr. Fraser): Dr. Meyers. 

Long-Term Disposa l Of Uranium Mine And Mill Tai li ngs 

DR. MEYERS: Mr. Cha irman, I cannot give an answer to those quest i ons because 
I do not know the numbers . The main activities of Atomic Energy of Canada 
have been adv i sory, in the sense that several people from Chal k River are engaged 
in a joint federal-provincial task group, I believe it is called, who are 
considering the question of the long-term disposal of uranium mine and mill 
tailings. I might add that this is still a point which is not entirely clarified. 
When we are talking about present operating standards , I believe that we have 
good guidelines and that the hea l th of peop l e in the area is currently being 
well protecte d. 

We have heard yesterday about radon coming off these mine tai l ings a nd being 
di stri buted for 1000 miles or more. Thi s is perfect l y correct, but at 10 
kilometres away from the mine ta ilings, you cannot measure the radon that is 
coming from the mine tailings specifically. There is radon in all air, 
everywhere. It comes out of the earth, . all over the world . . The inccease i n 
radon concentrations at 10 kilometres is not measurable. This i s why people 
have to use computer programs to ca l culate theoretical hazards. They are not 
measurable hazards, to people who live some distance away from the mine tai lings. 
The problem remains, what happens in the long term? 

There is an organizat i on, which is called, The Jo int Panel on Research for 
Uranium Production i n Canada . I can give you the address for that later. I do 
not have it with me. You could write to them and they can te l l you approximate l y 
how much money is being spe nt by various organizations in Canada on the 
management of uranium mine and mill tai l ings. 

HON. DENNIS PATTERSON: He asked about AECL. 

DR. MEYERS : Again , I do not know the number. There is definitely an involvement 
by AECL, but I do not have those numbers with me. I know where I can ge t them. 
If you wish, I would be very pleased to try to get that information for you. 
There is no reason why you should write. I can wr i te and get th i s information 
and send it back to you. I would estimate that the total amount of money being 
spent in Canada at the present time is in the region of four mi l lion dollars 
a year, by vario us organizations. 
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CHAIRMAN (Mr. Fraser): Thank you, Dr. Meyers. I would j ust like to remind 
Members that I am not trying to cut you off. An average of about six or seven 
minutes, if each Member wanted to talk, would give us an hour. So, if I give 
everybody three questions, if nobody else wants to talk and we still have time 
left, I have got your name down here and you can come back and ask questions at 
the end. Mrs. Sorensen, please. 

Opposition To Uranium Mining On Mora l Grounds 

MRS. SORENSEN: I just have one question, Mr. Chairman, and it concerns the 
moral issue, Dr. Meyers. Yesterday, I certainly felt that Dr. Edwards -- at 
least after I questioned him on it - - felt no matter how safe for the animals, t he 
environment, the mining of uranium could be, he would stil l oppose uranium 
mining on moral grounds, because bombs are made from uranium and he ha s a vision 
of a peaceful world. Obvious l y, all of us in this room would support a peaceful 
world. All of us here, I am sure, unanimously would agree that war is a bad thing 
and that there really should not be any more bombs. However, 1 think the moral 
issue really is an important i ssue for legislators and, I guess, that is because 
of the belief, whether it is rational or irrational, that if all the legislators 
of the world got together and said, we will prohibit the mining of uranium, then 
perhaps that might stop the creation of bombs or the building of bombs. 
Obviously, Dr. Edwards has that mission, which is to convi nce 
l egislators to prohibit the mining of uranium, because of his vision. Now, how 
have you personally resolved that moral question? How have you dealt with that 
in your heart? 

CHAIRMAN (Mr. Fraser): Dr. Meyers . 

Dr. Meyers' Personal Opinion On Mininq Of Uranium 

DR. MEYERS: Thank you, Mr. Chairman. I must state that what I am saying now 
has no relation to my work, which is concerning health effects of radiation, but 
on l y my personal opinion. I would certainly agree with the ho nourab l e Member 
of the Legislature that we are all hoping for a peaceful world, a world i n which 
no nuclear weapons or any other weapons would be necessary . 

I might point out that personally, and that is since I have been employed by 
Atomic Energy of Canada Limited, I am on record in a scientific journal in 
science as being opposed to the testing of nuc l ear weapons in the atmosphere. 
That was many years ago at a time when both the United States and Russia were 
exploding many bombs in the atmosphere and increasing ever so slightly th e 
radiation to which we are all exposed. 

I have no particular suggestions what can be done about t his whole situation. 
There are many countries in the world with uranium deposits. The re are many 
countries in the world with nuclear reactors. We canoot turn the clock back. 
I believe there is another point that should be considered: That approximately 
20 per cent of the uranium that is mined in Ca nada is used i n Ca nada. I support 
these uses in Canada very strongly. It provides a cheap and safe sourc e of 
energy for the people of Canada. It provides many materials which are beneficial 
to the medical profession, but the other 80 per cent of the uranium be i ng mined 
in Canada is being sold abroad, and I have no opinions at a l l as to the mora l s 
of whether we should be doing that or not. 

AN HON. MEMBER: Shame, shame, shame! 
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CHAIRMAN (Mr. Fraser): Thank you. Mrs. Sorensen. 

Mining Of Uranium Will Continue In The World 

MRS. SORENSEN: What I think you are saying is that as legislators, we must 
be realistic about the role that we play and that no matter what decision, what 
moral decision we might make with respect to the development of the mining 
industry, mining of uranium will go on in the world regard l ess . 

CHAIRMAN (Mr. Fraser) : Dr. Meyers. 

DR. MEYERS : Mr. Chairman, certa i nly uranium mining will go on in the world no 
matter what Canada does. We also, I might add, dig up vast amounts of other 
reserves and sell them to other countries. I believe that British Columbia, 
for example, is supplying large amounts of coal to Japan. Should we be doing 
this? I do not know . The Japanese are using this coal for their own purposes, 
for industry . If we sell uranium abroad at the moment, it is going into reactors 
wh i ch are being used to supply energy to people in other countries. By and 
large, I would say that this is a very healthy thing for people to be doing , 
to be sharing our wealth and our knowledge with all countries in the world . 

There is, of course, always the prob l em as to whether or not other countries 
wi l l restrict the use of this uranium to peaceful uses. Canada co-operates, 
and Atomic £nergy of Canada co-operates, very strongly with international 
organizations who are attempting to ensure that nuclea r reactors are used 
only for peaceful purposes. Thank you, Mr. Chairman. 

CHAIRMAN (Mr. Fraser) : Thank you, Dr. Meyers. Mr. MacQuarrie . 

Decisions Being Made By Non-Experts 

MR. MacQUARRIE: Thank you, Mr. Chairman . Three questions. Dr. Meyers , we as 
legislators are in a position where we are non-experts and yet we are ca l led 
upon to make decisions as to whether certain undertakings should proceed and I 
be l ieve that that is the way it s hould be . I do not for o ne moment think that 
experts should make public decisions unless they have a public mandate, and I 
see that you agree with that. Consequently, we who are elected to make these 
decisions are in a position where we must l i sten, evaluate, make a decision and 
then trust that we have done the best thing possible, and of course that i s not 
easy. 

I will read one short paragraph, if I may. Many people have mentioned 
Dr. David Bates, the man who was in charge of the inquiry in British Columbia 
and in a paper "Talk to Nuclear Policy Conference: Carleton University" in 
1978 -- I received this this morning incidental l y , and I appreciate i t, from 
Dr. Edwards. A paragraph here, Dr. Bates says: 

"From what I have said, you wil l gather that every time I read something like 
the Atomic Energy of Canada subm i ssion to the Ontario royal commission on 
e l ectric power planning, where so much is ignored or minimized, and where the 
emphasis seems to be so irrational, I feel like joining the Canadian Coalition 
for Nuclear P-esponsibility. However, some of the positions in re l ation to 
acceptable risk taken in an organization of that kind seem to me illogical 
in terms of our everyday life, so it is not easy to subscribe to either of 
the absolutist positions." 

Burden Of Making Public Decisions 

Now, I feel that he is expressing there a kind of dilemma that those of us who 
are not experts have. So the questions of ethics arise . I am going to have to 
trust you and Dr. Edwards and others who come here, and that places a n important 
burden on you. You may te l l me things that wi ll induce me to think t hat i t i s 
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all right to proceed with uranium mining, milling and power reactors. 
Dr. Edwards described himself as a man of conscience, and I am sure he is. 
Are you a man of conscience, Dr. Meyers? Do you have a heavy burden? 

---Applause 

MR. CURLEY: He is. 

MR. MacQUARRIE: I believe he is. You have a heavy burden to bear . I am sure 
you have your own family to think about, so if you give advice to people like 
myself that induces us to go ahead, are you able to sleep at night? Do you 
feel comfortable that the advice you are giving . .. 

---Applause 

MR. CURLEY: Yea. 

MR. MacQUARRIE : .. . that the advice you are giving is advice that you and a ll 
of us can li ve with adequate l y? 

CHAIRMAN (Mr. Fraser): Dr. Meyers. Do not go to sleep on us now . 

DR. MEYERS: Mr. Chairman, may I clarify a point on the initial part of this 
statement which is that my expert i se i s only in the area of the hea l t h effects 
of radiation. If I am asked a question, as I was just recently, as to whether 
or not we should be doing this, I would say that my opinion has no greater 
weight of any ki nd than that of any other person. If you ask me about the 
effects of radiation on peop l e, then I bel i eve that by virtue of my training, 
th e amount of money that t he Ca nadian taxpayer has put out to train me in these 
effects, then I believe that I am qua l ified to give an answer to you. 

Situatio n Of Uranium Mi ning In The NWT 

The situation with respect to uranium mi ning in the Northwest Territories may 
involve several aspects. It may invo l ve land claims, for example. Is there 
a benefi t coming directly to the peop l e of the Northwest Te rri tories from 
ura niu m mining? I do not know. It may involve other things, ethics of selling 
uranium abroad. I can say something about it, but I do not know, not rea l ly. 
What I am say in g is t hat if ura niu m min i ng is carried out with the proper 
regulations in fo r ce, we know the amounts of radiat i on that are being released, 
then I can tell you that the effects of this radiation on people and other 
li vi ng organisms i n the environment will be very l ow because the radiation 
l eve l s are l ow by comparison with those from natural sources to which we are 
all exposed normally. Thank you. 

CHAIRMAN (Mr. Fraser): Mr. MacQuarrie . 

MR. MacQUARRIE: Th at was one, Mr. Chairman . Thank you, Dr. Meyers. I gather 
t hat yo u can s l eep at nights or if yo u can not, it is for reasons other than t he 
moral questio n here. 

Ura nium Explorat ion Around Sissons Lake 

Second question: Would you tell me, Dr . Meyers -- I understand that there is 
uranium exp l oration activity around Sissons Lake wh i ch is about 50 miles from 
Baker Lake. Now pu rely hy pothet ical, but s uppose that a ura nium mine a nd mil l 
were established at Sisso ns Lake, 50 mi l es from Baker Lake. What would happen 
to radiation levels, given the kinds of controls that we know are in place now 
t hrough t he Atomic Energy Control Board? I know, for instance, that there are 
100 or more uni ts of radiation dosage from natura l causes. I kno w that t he 
average dosage from medical uses of ra diation add another, I believe, 70 units 
or 73 units. I know that even a regular watcher of co l our television wi ll 
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receive about two addit i onal units of dosage. Would you tell me how muc h 
addit i onal dosage people in Baker Lake might rece i ve if there were a uranium 
mine and mill 50 miles away from that community? 

CHAIRMAN (Mr. Fraser): Or. Meyers . 

OR. MEYERS: Mr. Chairman, I cannot answer that question with certainty without 
knowing the grade of ore that was being brought to the surface . My guess would 
be at 50 miles you would receive less than one additional unit of dosage . 

CHAIRMAN (Mr. Fraser): Your last question, Mr. MacQuarrie . 

MR. MacQUARRIE: Which I understand would be e ven less than somebo dy now in 
Baker Lake who watches television regularly. 

Long-Term Management Of Tai l ings At Mine Sites 

My final question -- I have others and if I get a chance, I certainly would 
like to come back to them. To some people who perhaps feel by my line of 
questioning yesterday that I think there are no risks or underestimate the 
risks associated with radiation -- I do not think that I do. I know that 
Or. Edwards raised a quest i on which is serious and that i s the long-term 
management of tail i ngs at mine sites . As I understand it , the means are 
available to manage, to store them and manage them effectively over the 
short term. No problem . We know how to do it but there is a question as 
to wh ether we have the will to do it . You know, what happens in 100 years 
time? Does somebody forget about the site? What danger still remains? 
Will you tell me a little bit more about that problem as you see it? I know 
that you cannot address the political thing. If th e means are available, then 
it is up to people like us to ens ure that they are in place but would you j ust 
addre ss the long-term problem of low level radiation f rom tailings at mine sites, 
Dr. Meyers. 

CHAIRMAN {Mr. Fraser): Or. Meyers. 

DR. MEYERS: Mr. Chairman, the point that ha s been raised by the honourable 
Member is one of very considerable concern . While the uranium mine and mill 
i s operating, there is a close chec k that is kept on any radiation levels that 
are be ing r e leased from this facility. What happens when the mine may close 
up a nd people go away in 100 years f rom now as was suggested, this ques t i on i s 
only now, I believe, being addressed by the control board . It has been a 
question that has bothered people for some time. 

Consultative Document From Control Board 

I have a document here -- it is a consultative document from the control board 
called "Long-Term Aspects of Uranium Tailings Management'' . This does not have 
the force of regulations yet . It is a pr oposed regulatory guide. It is put out 
for comment by anyone. The control board will receive their comments and 
modify this document. I cou ld perhaps leave th i s with the Clerk if anyone 
is interested in reading it. 

As I understand it, the control board is suggesting at the moment in this 
consultative document that the mine tailings hav e to be l eft in such a state 
that we do not need to worry about them fo r 500 or even 1000 years. They have 
proposed methods for doing so which are called "pass i ve method s" . That i s to 
say, you do not have to have somebody standing by them daily. They, I bel i eve, 
are also following up on a suggestion which was one of the recommendations of 
the Ontario Hydro select committee . This is a government committee that was 
looking into hydro affairs in Ontario and included uranium mining in its 
considerations. One of these was that we should be doing more active thinking 
abo ut the long-term management of these wastes. How exactly is it going ' to be 
accomplished? 
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Proposed Tax To Cover Costs After Mine Closes 

Further, the select committee proposed that there should be a tax -- I think 
that is one way of putting it -- a tax on the uranium mining companies to 
provide money which woul d be put into a special fun d to take care of the waste 
from the uranium mines and mills after the company had closed up the mine. 
The consultative document that is put out by the control board inc lu des a 
similar proposa l in its initial suggestions. The idea is bas i cally to cover 
the tailings. This is their initial suggestion. They are open for other 
suggestions as to how this could be done. They want to put enough cover over 
the tail i ngs so that radiation levels from the tailings wou l d be reduced to 
what is considered to be normal background levels, the same as one wou l d 
receive if one were living on the sand or the gravel in the neighbour hood 
before any uranium mining activities had bee n carried out. 

CHAIRMAN (Mr. Fraser): Thank you, Dr. Meyers. At th i s time I would like to 
thank you for your presentation and your patience in s i tting and answering 
questions of the Members. We will break for coffee now and I would like to 
remi nd Members that we have to try and get back here within 15 minutes so we 
can hear the ot her witnesses. Thank yo u very muc h. 

--- App l ause 

--- SHORT RECESS 
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CHAIRMAN (Mr . Fraser): The Chair recognizes a quorum. We have as the next 
witness to appear Mr. Zgola. I wonder if the Sergeant-at-Arms could see 
Mr. Zgola to the witness table please. I wi l l just remind you that you have a 
presentation one hour limit maximum. Fo r the information of our Inuit Members, 
you wi ll have to speak s l owly for the interpreters . We might have to ask you to 
come back on some of the big words if you are going to use any but try to be as 
plain as possible . I believe it is Mr. Zgola . Am I right? 

MR. ZGOLA: That is right, Mr. Chairman. 

CHAIRMAN (Mr. Fraser}: Thank you. Proceed with your presentation . 

MR. ZGOLA: Am I coming through on this mike? 

HON. DENNIS PATTERSON: Yes. 

Presentation By Mr. M.B. Zgola 

MR. ZGOLA: Thank you. Mr. Chairman, honourable Members of the Legislative 
Assembly, ladies and qentlemen. The Atomic Energy Control Board appreciates 
the opportunity to let us ta ke part in telling you about ourselves. A bit of 
background about myself pe r sonally: r was born in Sweden in 1946, approximately 
a year after the bombs were dropped. I immigrated to Canada in 1951. My 
educational background: I have a masters in engineering with environmental 
option obta i ned from McMaster University in Hamilton. 

My work experience has been quite varied. I have been in environmenta l 
consulting for approximately two and a half years. I also had industrial 
experience with Labatt's Breweries of Ca nada for a period of approximately three 
and a half years. I was the manager of e nvironment and energy conservation for 
all of the operations of Labatt's Breweries of Canada Limited. The last two and 
a half to three years have been spent working for government . Two years of that 
was spent working for Environment Canada, for the Environmental Protection 
Service, both in the Ontario region and at the headquarters in Ottawa. 

While I was in Toronto, I was intimately involved with the Elliott Lake hearings 
where I presented the position of Environment Canada to that hearing board. My 
experience in Ottawa, for approximately a year, dealt with the energy issue in 
genera l . I was a senior energy policy analyst, advising the service on matters 
of energy and environmental concerns associated with different types of energy, 
in particular, coal. Approximately a year ago I joined the Atomic Energy 
Control Board in the uranium mine div i sion and I am a project officer for 
Amok Limited, Cluff Lake; Gulf of Canada, Rabbit La ke and Collins Bay, and Key Lake. 

Regulations Of Atom i c Energy Control Act 

The parliament of Canada passed the Atomic Energy Control Act in 1946, spec i fi­
cally to control and regulate the development and use of atom i c energy in 
Canada. The Atomic Energy Control Board , the AECB, created under the authority 
of this act, has the power to make and enforce regulations pertaining to all 
parts of the nuclear industry. 

Brief l y, under these regulations any person or organ i zation wishing to mine , 
refine, process or use prescribed substances - - perhaps I should stop here: 
Prescribed substances are defined by the act as being a certain grouping of 
substances, for i nstance, uranium, thorium, etc. , and they all fall under this 
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term, prescribed substances -- import or export such substances or construct 
and operate a nuclear facility is, unless exempted by the board, required to 
obtain a licence from the board. 

The Atomic Energy Contro l Board reports to parliament through a minister 
designated by the Governor in Council, currently the Minister of Energy, Mines 
and Resources. The board consists of five members, one being appointed as a 
full time president and chief executive officer. The 6oard is advised and 
assisted in discharging i ts mandate by a staff of scientific advisers and 

· administrative personnel, currently number i ng about 200 . In addition, the board 
has established var i ous advisory committees of independent experts to advise on 
generic issues, and I think Dr. Meyers touched on that point in his testimony 
in cross examination. 

Regulatory Objectives Of The Board 

The regulatory objectives of the board: The board ' s philosophy for rad i ation 
protect i on has been developed over the years and can be summari zed as follows: 

(1) All unnecessary radiation exposures are to be avoided, and I thin k both 
learned gentlemen before me mentioned that. 
(2) National standards for radiation exposure should not be exceeded undPr 
operating conditions and should be based on medical evidence, epidemiolog :cal 
studies -- and I hope we have a definition for that term -- and, in the ab~ence 
of a threshold value in the dose-response relationship, lower objectives based 
on the best practicable technology. 
(3) All radiation exposures of individuals and the popu l ation are to be kept 
as low as reasonably achievable, social and economic factors being taken i nto 
account. This is the ALARA principle, A-L-A-R-A, and I will be referring to 
it later . 
(4) The principle of action levels as a practical technical tool to achieve 
exposures as low as reasonably achievable in operating nuc l ear facilities 
should be given strong emphasis. Perhaps I should explain that here. 

There are two levels of control in any nuclear facility. We have the absolute 
maximum exposures and then a process called codes of practice f or each nuclear 
facility, wh i ch tends to apply this ALARA principle. To give you an exampl e, 
the exposure limit now for radon daughters is four working level months per 
year. Now, th i s working l evel month, again, could be considered a unit of 
radiation. Now, that is the absolute max i mum that a miner can be e xposed to. 
Each mining and milling facility then has its own specific code of practi ce 
which sets levels of these units of radiation that management of that facility 
has to react to in order to keep the exposures well below the four workin g level 
months. To give you an example on how well this is working, the average radon 
daughter exposure of miners in Canada for the last year hai been around one 
working level month, which is approximately a quarter of the maximum limit. 

(5) The objective of maximum self-re gulation of the f acilities should be 
promoted to increase responsib i lity of the management and the code of practice 
is, of course, another indication of that . 
(6) Every new practice should be viewed as a part of the total occupational 
hazard in optimization of radiation protection. 
(7) Every new practice should be technically justified and should result in 
lowering the radiat i on exposures. 
(8} Every effort sbould be expended to resolve the problem of dealing with 
radioactive wastes, that is, tailings, when we are talking about mines, and to 
minim~ze the res ponsibility left to future generations or to future te~hnology. 
(9) The hazard to future gen e rations from radioactive waste should be no 
greater than present generation s would accept. 
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Ro le Of Atomic Energy Control Board In Uranium Mining 

Spec i fically, the role of the Atomic Energy Control Board in uranium mining: 
Because minin g in general has tradit i onally been under provincial jurisdiction, 
du ring the period 1946 to 1975, the board co ncen trated ma inly on the security 
aspects of uranium min ing, and I think Dr. Edwards to uched on that issue . The 
hearings of the Ontario royal commission on the health an d safety of workers in 
mines, the Ham Commission, concluded that this ar r a ngement was not tota lly 
sat i sfactory for the proper protection of the health and safety of uranium 
mine/mill workers . Consequently, the board decided to assume a more direct 
role in the regulation of uranium minin g , and I must emphasize this. This 
happe ned in 1975 . The recently comple ted hearin gs of the Ontario se l ect 
committee on hydro affairs further affirmed the necess i ty for the board's role . 

Worker Health And Safety 

Spec i f i cally, with worker health and safety, the initial concern of the board, 
based on the potentia l healt h effects to the workers , was to establish limits 
for exposure to radon daughters a nd gamma rad i ation and to concentrate 6n 
r eliab l e means of measuring and keeping t rack of these expos ures. 

Now, perhaps I will digress here f or a mome nt . Radon daughters we have already 
di sc usse d wi th the four working le ve l s. They are pr imari l y alpha emitters. 
Now, you have been to ld in some fashion the differentiat i on between a lph a a nd 
gamma radiation, alpha being a problem if taken internally and gamma being a 
hi gh l y penetrating form of radiation that can damage from afar and goes 
whizzing through your body . It is sort of like an X-ray. 

This task has been mater i ally completed, with the exception of personal a l pha, 
radon daughter, dosimetry . Work is continuing in this area and promising 
equipment is being tested . 

Radon daughter exposures ba s ed on area monitoring are now included in the 
national dose registry at Health and Welfare Canada . Gamma exposures will be 
recorded on a national basis t hi s summer. The board is now working at 
establishing exposure limits for thoron daughters, rad i oactive ore dust, for 
example, long-lived radionuclides, and respirable si li ca dust . 

Currently used methods for monitoring the conce ntration of radionuclides and 
dust in t he workp l ace have been found to vary sig nificant l y from faci lity to 
facility. Accordingly, the AECB has developed and i s cont inuin g to develop a 
series of guides , standardizing these methods. As mentio ned previously, the 
board is comm it ted to re du cing radiation and silica dust exposure as far below 
the regulatory li mi ts as reas onabl y achievable, social a nd economic fac t ors 
taken into consideration, the ALARA principle. 

One of the importa nt tools in implementing the ALARA principle is a str i ct 
application of a code of practice. This code has a set of act ion l evels, 
concentrations or dose rates, specifically set for the individual facilities, 
based on actual facility conditions. Each action leve l t ri ggers a specific 
correct i ve act i on . The higher the action , the more serio us the corrective 
action req uired . The code i s developed by the licensee, reviewed by t he board 
staff and it s i nspectors and modified i f necessary. When the code is approved 
by the board , it becomes a condition of the faci lity licence. 
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Waste Management 

Waste management: Dr. Meyers has addressed most of the issues on this topic 
during his presentation and cross examination. However, what I would like 
to do is give you another copy of the close-out c riteria documen t . I should 
mention that deliberations are presently taking place in Ot t awa between 
industry and regulatory agencies specifically addressing t his docume nt and I 
would strongly recommend that Members of the Legislative Assembly read i t . It 
is quite short. It is relatively readable a nd it wi ll give you an indication 
of what the Atomic Energy Control Board and othe r regulatory a genc i es are doing 
on this issue. The other thing I will leave for you is a presen t a t ion by 
Dr. Larry Henry, who is the manager of t he waste management division at the 
Atomic Energy Control Board and it sets out in highly pictorial fashion the 
current thinking of the board on tailings management. 

Unlike when uranium mining and milling first bega n in Canada on a la r ge scale 
in the early 195O's, uranium mill tailings are now controlled much more 
rigorously than other tailings. Let me repeat that. Uranium mill ta i lings 
are now controlled much more rigorously than other tailings, even though the 
environmental hazards of uranium mill tailings are generally of the same 
order of magnitude as those associated wi th other tailings. In other words, 
they are roughly the same and yet they are controlled far, fa r more stringently. 

The board currently requires that tailings management facilities be si t ed, 
designed, constructed and operated in a manner resulting in the exposures of 
workers and the public to radioactive and other contaminants which are: 

(1) As low as reasonably achievable, social and economic factors being taken 
into account, below the regulatory limits for re l eases and exposures; and 
(2) Below the levels which might be set for a specific facility as a result 
of site specific conditions. 

Methods Of Retention To Be Compatible With Shut-Down Procedures 

The use of new technology coupled with appropriate site selection, quali t y 
construction and good operating procedures can e nsure that the impact on 
health and safety and on the environment will be acceptably low over the period 
of operation. Further, the methods of re t ention should be compatible with 
shut-down procedures. Listening to the two learned witnesses before me, this 
seems to be the biggest bone of contention -- walking away from the tailings. 
I repeat, compatib l e with the shut-down procedures , namely chemical and physical 
stablization of the tailings and the retention struc t ures, commonly referred 
to as dams, which will ensure that any releases to the environme nt and 
radiological exposures of man will continue to be wi th in the requirements. 

With respect to the control of liquid eff l uents during the mine/mill ope rating 
phase, the board currently invokes the mining effluent regulations of 
Environment Canada. In addition, the board again applies the principle of 
ALARA in this area and is direct l y invo l ved with the mining companies and 
other agencies in researching and developing more ef f ective and efficient 
treatment technology. 

Current evidence and recent pronouncements by the International Commission 
on Radiological Protection, the ICRP, indicate that present effluent limits 
are we ll within safe levels and actually approach drinking water objectives 
with respect to radium 226. Now I underl i ne t ha t . The effluent conce ntra t ions 
of radium 226 approached the levels where you could drink it if that were 
the only radiological or other contaminant in that water. 
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Licensing Process 

The l icensing process: The present regulatory process is a co-operative one 
with the AECB occupying the lead role and co-ordinating the joint process with 
other f ede r al and prov i nc i al regulatory agenc i es which have a mandate in 
occupational health and safety and env i ronmental protection. The staged 
l i censing process which has developed as the best suited to achieve the 
objective of max i mum protec t io n of health and safety is as follows: 

The ore removal permit which is the first stage in the licensing process of a 
mine/mi ll facility is required if removal of uranium or thorium in excess of 
10 ki l ograms, which is roughly equal to 22 pounds, in a concentration exceed i ng 
0.05 per cent grade - - in other words, one part in two-hundred of the host 
rock -- in one calendar year is involved. It should be noted that the board 
does not become involved directly in simple uranium exploration . However, it 
has indicated to the provinces or regional governments that advice will ' be 
given upon request. The board is not interested in regulating people running 
around with picks trying to f in d some uranium. We are only interested when 
the amount of removed uranium from the ground is high enough that you wou l d 
start getting some sort of an impact on the environment or on the workers that 
are doing the exploration . 

Underground Exploration Permit 

The next step is the underground exp l oration permit . The underground exploratio n 
permit is required when significant excavation work, surface or underground, is 
contemplated, and if there is a l i kelihood of radiation exposure of workers and/or 
environmental impact. To explain this further, this ore removal permit, we 
would get involved in diamond drilling, if that diamond drilling resulted in the 
taking out of more than 10 kilograms of uranium a year. The underground 
explorat i on permit is the next step where the proponent . . . 

CHAIRMAN (Mr. Fraser): I wonder if you could just maybe explain and slow down 
a bit. You are going just a little too fast. Thank you . 

MR. ZG0LA : Yes, Mr. Chairman . The underground exp l oration permit is required 
when there is trenching, further excavation or any other means pas t drilling. 
Before this permit is issued, the following requirements have to be fulfilled : 
A safety report must be submitted and approved; an environmental impact overview 
of the planned work is completed, reviewed and approved . 

Si te And Construction Development Approval 

The next step, as the company or proponent decides to go on further and further 
and is finding through its work that the mine is an economically vi ab l e project, 
would be a site and construction development approval . Th i s is issued after a 
detailed environmental impact statement has been submitted and reviewed and a 
public information process on the proposed project has been completed -- not 
unlike your pipeline projects here from Norman Wel l s. The conceptual design 
of the facility i s approved at this stage. The detailed design is approved 
through a continuous review process as it becomes available during construction 
of the facility. 

The mining fac i lity operating licence is the next stage. It is issued annually, 
usually after a detai l ed -- excuse me - - it is issued usually for a year after 
a detailed safety report is submitted and approved. The time limi tation of the 
licence prov i des for a thorough performance assessment when the application for 
renewal of the lice nce i s considered. I should st r ess that - - licences are 
issued generally for a period of a year . Shut-down decommiss i oning approval 
is the final step in the licensing process. None have been issued as yet because 
since the board was involved in uranium mining, no mines have been shut down. 
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Th e staged licensing process provides assurance that the faci lity, when 
deve l oped, wi l l conform to the present regulatory requirements, since these 
are being incorporated at the ear l y design stage. The process also provides 
for a public information process at the appropriate time. This process might 
be in the form of public hear ings, i f the province where the facility is be i ng 
proposed requires it, or a more informal public meeting. Guidelines for 
conducting the public meeting, as a minimum requirement of the board, have 
been finalized and I wil l leave you a copy of those. 

Area Of Compliance 

In the area of compl iance, i n an effort to avoid duplication of the activities 
and to use available human and material resources most effectively, the AECB 
has made informal arrangemen t s with other federal and provinc i al regulatory 
agencies to utilize their expertise. I am sure you wil l agree with me, as a 
taxpayer, that that is a pretty wise t hin g to do. 

Compliance with the regulations and licence conditions is monitored mainly 
by inspectors appointed from the staff of provincial agencies with the board 
s t aff exercising a sen io r auditing funct i on. I must add that in my dutie s a s 
a project off i cer for the three projects that I have mentio ned , I personally 
in spect those properties approximately four to five times a year. Some of 
those inspections are surprise i nspect i ons, where the company has absolutel y 
no knowledge that we will be arr i ving to inspect the facility. 

The main function of an inspector is to ensure compliance with the ge neral 
and specific regu l ations and requirements of the board, l ead ing to the maximum 
possible protection of health , safety and the environment from harm result ing 
from operation of uranium mine/mill facilities. The powers of an inspector 
are outl ined in sect i on 12 of the Atom i c Energy Contro l Act. I have taken 
the liberty of leaving a mining package with you, and you should study parts 
of it at your l e i sure. I would recommend it. 

Breach Of Regulations Are Criminal And Not Civi l Act ion s 

Whe n any breach of these regu l ations or of a condition of licence occurs, 
the inspector can direct the li censee to take such action as he deems 
necessary to remedy the breach. I must add that under the Atomic Energy 
Control Act, prosec uti ons against the company result i n criminal prosecutions . 
They are not civil actions. Such action may include closure of the work area 
where the breach has occurred and s hould be in effect unti l remedial measures 
are implemented by the licensee to the inspector's satisfact i on. The severity 
of the measures in the inspector's directive will depend on the se riousness 
of the breach and its potentia l effect on health and safety. The objective 
i s to assure comp l iance with the regulat i ons and l icence co nditions as soon 
as possib l e. 

Dr. Edwards mentio ned that t he board does not avail itself of -- I think you 
alluded to it -- the board does not avai l itself of both s i des of the argument. 
I would suggest t hat i f you people do come out east to see t he El l iott Lake 
mines , you may, if you wi sh, come to the board. You will f ind it very 
interesting. We have a tremendously equipped library, which has both sides 
of the issue in it, and it is ava il able to the pub li c . Similarly, al l li cences 
and supporting documents for licences and permits are available to the pub l ic. 
Strange l y enough, not too many people come an d rev i ew them. I wonder why. 
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No In t erest I n Promotion Or Development Of Nuclear Energy 

In conc l usion, the AECB has no interest in the promotion or development of 
nuclear energy, and T must stress that point. Dr . Meyers, wi th Atomic Energy 
of Canada Limited, is in t he re search arm of that crown corooratton. Other part s 
of that crown corporation are in the business of selling nucl ear reactors. 
The Atomic Energy Control Board is not. The mandate of the Atomic Energy 
Control Board is s i mply to ensure that any nuclear facility wh i ch is to be 
developed meets the regu l atory requirements . 

With regard to the development of new facilities, the Atomic Energy Control 
Board is now involved from the early planning stages through the development 
of the mine/mill facility. As a result of this involvement, new facilities 
are designed and developed to a much higher standard of both conventional and 
radiation health and safety than previously. To ensure that research into 
outstanding issues continues at a desirable pace, the board is assuming · a 
leading role in its co-ordination and in some cases directly initiates and 
finances certain research projects. 

The board increasingly participates in the work of i nternational agencies such 
as the I nternational Atom i c Energy Agency, the Nuclear Energy Agency of the 
Organ i zation for Economic Co-operation and Development, and the International 
Commission on Radiological Protection, in seeking answers to concerns connected 
with the operation of nuclear facilities. In turn, Canada benefits from t he 
results of research and development in other member countries of these 
organizations. 

Lack Of Proper Understand i ng 

The unfortunate l ack of proper understanding and regulation of the radiolo gica l 
hazards associated with uranium mining in the past has resulted in considerable 
harm to the health of miners and the environment. However, the issues are now 
much better understood and the mechanisms for regulation are in pl ace for 
controlling the uranium mining industry such that the impacts on both worker 
health and safety and the environment are acceptable to society. 

Therefore, although there is a highly vocal and learned -- mathematically or 
otherwise -- segment of the society opposed to all forms of nuclear development, 
i t must be noted that all public inquiries and hearing processes that have 
i ssued final reports after having solicited information and advice from the 
best available sources on both sides of these highly emotional issues . .. 

MRS. SORENSEN : Hear, hear! 

MR. ZGOLA : ... have unanimously decided to support the development of uran i um 
mining. Thank you . 

---Applause 

CHAIRMAN (Mr . Fraser): Thank you very much, Mr. Zgola. We are now open for 
a question period, which wi l l be for a maximum of one hour, and I will let 
each Member ask t hree questions and then move on to the next. Mr. Braden. 
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Relationship With EARP 

HON. GEORGE BRADEN: Thank you, Mr. Chairman. I found the presentation very 
interesting, particularly from the point of view of getting a better insight 
into the regulatory process and the public hearings that are held. 

Now, I have got a pamphlet here, called "Uranium Exploration and Mining in the 
Northwest Territories". It is a very informative little pamph l et put out by 
the Chamber of Mines. It has a series of questions and answers i n it, and one 
of the questions deals with -- well, I will read it for you: "How can the 
public be sure proper care is taken by a mine operator to ensure there is no 
excessive radiation or pollution of water sources and other areas of the 
environment?" The answer goes on to state -- I will just read one sentence: 
"For uranium mines it is expected that they would be subject to EARP hearings, 
review by government committees and the Northwest Territories Water Board." 

Now, we have got a pretty good Water Board up here and a lot of really excellent 
government committees. However, this EARP, Environmental Assessment and Review 
Panel, process has caused certain Members in this House some concern . They do 
not really feel that it is a very productive federal regulatory forum to get 
involved in for a number of reasons, one of which is that all it really does is 
make recommendations to the Minister of Environment and the Minister of Indian 
Affairs and Northern Development, who I suppose are just as ignorant about 
uranium mining as I am. I guess I would ask you -- or, Mr. Chairman, I wou l d 
ask the witness, when he said -- just before his concluding remarks he indicated 
that they had relationships with other federal agencies. Now, does that include 
EARP? 

CHAIRMAN (Mr. Fraser): Mr. Zgo l a. 

Board Has Testified At EARP Hearings 

MR. ZGOLA: Yes, we do have relationships with EARP. If you recall the inq uiry 
into the Warman refinery in Saskatchewan, and indeed, into the expansion of the 
Port Hope facility in Ontario, EARP took care of that, I gather, because the 
proponent was Eldorado Nuclear, which is a federal crown corporation. The 
Atomic Energy Control Board regulates the Port Hope refinery right now, and 
testified at both hearings. So, we do work with FEARO or EARP, or whatever you 
want to call them. 

CHAIRMAN (Mr. Fraser): Thank you. Mr. Braden . 

HON. GEORGE BRADEN: Just a quick supplementary, Mr. Chairman. I would li ke 
to ask the witness if he feels that working with EARP is a very productive 
exercise, as far as his business is concerned. 

CHAIRMAN (Mr. Fraser): Mr. Zgola. 

MR. ZGOLA: Mr. Chairman, I know some of the individuals on FEARO and I have 
worked closely with them in Environment Canada. I do not think I am qualified 
to answer that type of a question, because it is the on l y mechanism that exists 
in the federal government, for federal proponents that seek development, to be 
reviewed environmentally. They do a fairly decent job most of the time, but 
public hearings, as you are probably al l aware, are extremely frustrating 
procedures, and it is difficult to be a hearing board in a situation like that 
and to satisfy al l representation and, indeed, to impress the public that a 
proper job i s be i ng done. 
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CHAIRMAN {_Mr. Fraser): Thank you. I have Mr. Macquarrie. 

MR. MacQUARRf E: Thank y~u, Mr. Chairman. Some peop l e say that theory is good 
out it i s pract i ce that is of the utmost im portance. Y'esterd ay Dr. Edwards 
said that the senior peop l e in t he Atomic Energy Co ntrol Board are people wh.o 
started out in the industry a nd are committed to the development of nuclear 
power a nd, moreover, that people in that age ncy simp l y are not do in g their job. 
They are not aggressive. They do not do the job. Question number one -- am I 
a llowed three, Mr. Chairman? I hooe. 

HON. DENNIS PAT TERSO N: Keep going. 

MR. MacQUARRIE: Question number one t hen : Can you provide any sort of 
illustration at all that would tend to show that what he said is wrong? 

CHAIRMAN (Mr. Fraser): Mr. Zgola. 

Staff Is De dic ated And Impa r tial 

MR. ZGOLA : Mr. Chairman , perhaps I can start in this fashion . The At omic 
Energy Contro l Board staff , wh i ch numbers about 200 including support staff 
from my being there over the last year has impressed me tremendously as be i ng 
fairly dedicated and very knowledgeab l e in the fie l d. It is a highly 
specialized f i eld as you can probably appreciate and it is difficult to recrui t 
individuals with knowledge in a highly specialized fie l d t hat have not worked 
in that specialized fie l d. We have health physicists on staff that have never 
worked in the nuclear industry. On the other hand, we have senior peop l e that 
have. As you are probably aware, in any organiza t ion senior peop l e tend to 
r i se through the ranks after time . These people have genera ll y been with 
the board for quite some time. The vehicle for pick i ng up experience in th i s 
fie l d -- say 10, 15, 20 years ago -- the on l y vehicle present was the nuclear 
industry. 

Now, to give yo u a specific example of the dedication and the impartiality 
of the board staff , we have wi t hhe l d licences for uranium mining facilities 
for a period approach in g a year, with all the economic implicat i ons that that 
has, until board staff and the board were satisfied that the company was 
addressing all the issues for worker hea l th and safety. We have l imited 
prod uction of electricity in nuclear reactors because we f el t that the risks 
at ful l production mig ht lead, although infinitesimally smal l , to some 
accident. Now, I do not know if that will satisfy you, Mr. Chairman, of 
examples for the board's impartiality and dedication. 

CHAIRMAN (Mr. Fraser): Thank you. Mr. MacQuarrie . Number two . 

MR. MacQUARRIE: Thank you, Mr. Chairman. It is certainly a beginning on it 
and need l ess to say, there would have to be more, you know, research in that 
area but it is encouraging. A second ques t ion is a very brief one. When 
you talk about the absolute maximums - - I believe you sa i d it was four working 
l evel months of exposu re -- we laymen would sort of get the i dea that if a 
workman therefore was exposed to that maximum level, that that is the point 
at which he is going to die or get cancer or something like tha t . On the 
other hand, in some of t he reading that I have done, it seems to i nd i cate 
that even that absolute maximum exposure is well below a ser i ous danger l eve l . 
Would you comment on that? 
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MR. ZGOLA: Mr. Chairman, unlike Dr. Meyers, I do not claim to have expertise 
in health physics. The way I understand it, talking to both sides of the fence, 
the initial four working level months were devised, basica lly, based on the 
premise the same way as the five rems, which is another measurement of exposure, 
to limit the radiological impact on the worker to that equivalent to the type 
of risk that he would suffer in a normally safe industry. For instance, if he 
were manufacturing shoes or something. 

Now again, it is my understanding -- and aga i n I must say that I am not an 
expert in hea l th physics, I am j ust a dumb engineer - - to my knowledge the 
four work in g levels, if you were to exceed that, you would be unlikely to 
develop cancer. It is a cut-off point. As I me ntioned before, the current 
average exposure of uranium miners, atomic radiat i on workers who work in 
uranium mines and mi lls, is closer to one working level month rather than fo ur. 
I do not know if that answers your question . 

CHAIRMAN (Mr. Fraser): Tha nk you. Last question, Mr . MacQuarrie. 

Coal An Al ternative Form Of Energy Production 

MR. MacQUARRIE: Yes, thank you. I see that it is a question that probab l y 
should be put to Dr. Meyers and I will do that whenever I get the opportunity. 
My third one has to do with alternatives. I notice that you are interested in 
environmental science and that you have been invo l ved with respect to coa l , 
coal mining and this sort of thing. Now, it occurs to me that many people in 
our soc i ety, and that includes al l of us in the North, enjoy our standard of 
living. For northern people it includes skidoos and television sets and guns 
and outboard motors and water trucks and oil storage tanks. 

---Applause 

MR. CURLEY : Hear, hear! 

MR. MacQUARRI E: It seems to me that if we are to continue enjoying a standard 
of living to which we have become accustomed, that some major form of energy 
production i s required. If we did not proceed with the production of nu clear 
energy, it appears that coal might be an important alternative. 

CHAIRMAN ( Mr. Fraser): Mr. MacQuarrie, you are going just a little too fast. 
Thank you. 

MR . MacQUARRIE: I am sorry, Mr. Chairman. It appears that coal would be an 
important alternative. Mr . Zgola, given your knowled ge of both indust r ies, 
and the knowledge of contro l s that are applied in both industries from i nitial 
mining right through processing, transportation, and after effects, wou l d you 
say that the potential harm to us is greater and is it significantly greater in 
the area of nuclear energy or in the area of the use of coal energy? 

CHAIRMAN (Mr. Fraser): Mr. Zgola. 

Coa l Mining A Hazardous Industry 

MR. ZGOLA: Mr . Chairman, whi l e I was with Environ me nt Canada approximately a 
year or two ago, I had t he privilege of co - ordinating a study on t he 
environmental and health and safety aspects of coal mining and its subsequent 
use i n e l ectric power generation. Perhaps a bit of history on this would be 
usefu l . 
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When the Conservatives came into power, one of their election promises was 
t hat they wou l d hold a fu ll sca l e par l iamentary i nquiry into nuclear energy. 
As soon as they did get into power - - as a matter of fact, bureaucracy being 
rather anticipatory, we started preparing several months before they won the 
e l ect i on to address these concerns . There was a concurrent paper or posit i on 
paper being prepared for nuclear energy. There was one being prepared for 
hydro power and there was one being prepared for biomass and other renewab l es . 

During my involvement with this study, which took about a year -- it is still 
being comp l eted even though the Conservatives have left -- I was startled 
wi th the potentia l impact of coa l mining and its use in e l ectr i cal power 
generation. The two things that startled me the most were the worker health 
an d safety in mines, espe c ial l y if they were underground mines. It is an 
extremely unsafe industry and extremely hazardous industry . 

Problem Of Acid Rain 

The other t hi ng that impressed me the most was the use of coal in electric 
power gene r ation and its effect on the environment and its potent i al effect 
on the health of a l l l iving things . I do not know if you peop l e have heard 
about acid rain . That is only one of the prob l ems. Proponents of coal say 
t hat they have techno l ogy to l imit acid ra i n. Unfortunately this technology 
causes tremendous masses of s l imy lime that has been used to scrub out the 
acidic products from the stack gas. Dr . Edwards mentioned acres of tai l ings . 
If you ever get a chance to see the ho l ding ponds for t he s ludges associated 
with a coal fired generating station, you wou l d be amazed on its impact. 

The other important issue, of course , is many learned peop l e, and agai n I am 
not an expert in this, indicated to me that there is severe concern of 
raising the carbon dioxide levels in the atmosphere of the world, which they 
postu l ate will tend to raise the temperature, the average temperature, of t he 
earth by a re l atively insignificant amount - - perhaps ha l f a degree centigrade, 
perhaps one . The important th i ng here thoug h is that the polar regions might 
be raised another six to eight degrees centigrade and that wou l d have severe 
implications on dislocating economic centres, me l ting water, inundating 
coasta l cities, t urni ng the wheat belt of the United States and Canada into 
deserts, etc. Now, in my personal opinion and that is strictly my own pe r sonal 
opinion , the way the nuclear industry is being run, if I were given a cho i ce 
on how to supply e l ectric i ty, I would at the moment choose nuclear power 
rather than coa l fired power . I hope that answers your question. 

CHAIRMAN {Mr. Fraser): Thank you, Mr. Zgola. I have Mr. Sibbeston next on 
the list. 

MR. SIBBESTON: Mr. Chairman, I just want to ask Mr. Zgola i f he knows anything 
about the Port Radium uranium mine in the Great Bear Lake area . 

CHAIRMAN {Mr. Fraser): Mr. Zgo l a . 

MR. ZGOLA: Mr. Chairman, wou l d that be hi storically? 

MR . SIBBESTON: I should have added, with respect to tailings of that mine. 

CHAIRMAN (Mr. Fraser) : Mr. Zgola. 
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MR . ZGOLA : Mr. Cha i rma n, I do not have any personal knowledge of the tai li ngs 
associated with that part i cular mi ne . I have some know l edge of the tailings 
associated with other mines . 

CHAIRMAN (Mr. Fraser): Mr. Sibbeston, question number two. 

Ta ilings In Port Ra dium Mi ne 

MR. SIBBESTON: Sti ll on the first questio n . Mr . Chairman, does Mr . Zgola or 
someone -- wou l d there be someone in the Atomic Energy Control Board who wou l d 
know somet hing about the tai li ngs of Port Radium, because I do have a nu mber of 
questions which I would li ke to ask , and perhaps if Mr. Zgola is not able to 
answer them, perhaps maybe he could undertake to have somebody from the board 
provi de answers to the questions that I have. 

CHAIRMAN (Mr. Fraser): Mr. Zgola, do you have any answers with respect to this? 

MR. ZGOLA: Mr. Cha i rman, the board would be only too happy to answer any 
questions on Port Ra di um t hat i t has avai l able to it . I f th e Members of t he 
Legis l ative Assembly wou l d care to write these down, we wou l d expedite a rep l y 
to those questions. 

CHAIRMAN (Mr. Fraser) : Thank you ve r y much . Mr. Sib bes t on , number t hree. 

MR . SIBBESTON : I wi l l just ask him quest i ons. What has been done with the 
tailings from the Port Radium mine, and have radioactive contaminants spread 
out from the mine into the water, i n the air and into t he ecology? Wh a t kind 
of monitoring of tail i ngs has taken place for the Port Ra dium mi ne? How long 
has monitoring been going on, if any? Have any of the tailings i n Port Radium 
bee n used in construction? 

CHAIRMAN (Mr. Fraser): Mr. Zgola. 

MR. ZGOLA : Mr . Chairman, as I have mentioned before, I do not have any direct 
knowledge of the ta ilin gs sit uation in Port Rad iu m. I wi l l endeavour - - if we 
can discuss these questions afterward, I will jot them down a nd as soon as I 
get back to Ottawa I will definitely beat the bushes sufficiently to get answers 
to these questions. 

CHAIRMAN (Mr. Fraser): Thank you very much . Mr. Patterson. 

Enforcement Of Crimi na l Charges 

HON. DENNIS PATTERSON : Thank you, Mr . Chairman. You talked about enforcement, 
Mr. Zgola . Now, I would like to know just how successful AECB has been in 
enforcing these criminal charges that you spoke about under the regulations. 
Specifica l ly, is i t true that. a mini ng com pany in Ell iot t La ke was r ecent l y 
charged on severa l counts of exceeding water quality standards in Ontario, and 
did the prosecut i on succeed? If not, why not? Have you had better success with 
any other charges that you have l aid elsewhere? 

CHAIRMAN (Mr. Fraser): Mr . Zgola . 

MR. ZGOLA: Mr . Chairman , to my knowledge I do not think it was a mi ning company. 
Pe rh aps t he Mem be r of the Assembl y i s refer rin g to the Port Hope case , the 
refi nery. 

HON. DENNIS PATTERSO N: Ell iott Lake . 
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MR. ZGOLA: In Elliott Lake? I do not know of any serious breach of effluent 
standards in the Elliott Lake region that was prosecuted by the Atomic Energy 
Control Board. You see, I must clarify the issue. You do not take companies 
to court. Let us say you have a limit "A" that should apply on a yearly 
average basis or on a monthly average basis or indeed on a one sample bas i s. 
If the company exceeds this, rather in a very small fashion or in a very 
infrequent fashion, I do not think it is t he agency's business t o take them 
to court and tie up the court systems. One has to judge the severi t y, the 
blatancy of the action, etc. Now, I do not know if that answers your question . 

CHAIRMAN (Mr. Fraser): Mr. Patterson. 

HON. DENNIS PATTERSON: Well, I was referring to charges laid by the provincial 
government in Elliott Lake. If you do not know about them, that is fine. 

CHAIRMAN (Mr. Fraser): Mr. Patterson, are you finished? 

HON. DENNIS PATTERSON: No. 

CHAIRMAN (Mr. Fraser): Question number two. 

HON. DENNIS PATTERSON: I have another question, Mr. Chairman, yes. What I 
would like to know is about these dams that you mentioned in your presentation 
as the technology for the safe disposal of tailings. Now, first of all, is 
that a permanent solution? What is the expected lifetime of those dams? 
Would you care to comment on the Church Rock tailings dam failure in 1979 in 
New Mexico mentioned by Dr. Edwards? Do we have better dams in Canada or a 
better system than that? 

CHAIRMAN (Mr. Fraser): Mr. Zgola. 

Tailings Disposal Different In Canada Than In United States 

MR . ZGOLA: Mr. Chairman, perhaps a brief answer to the Member's of the 
Assembly question again on the prosecution by the province i n Elliott Lake. 
Judicially it is my understanding that provinces have difficulty prosecut i ng 
industry under federal control, and it becomes even more difficul t and more 
judicially problematical if that industry or company is a l so a crown corporation . 
Now, in answer to your question about tailings dams, I am not thoroughly 
familiar with t he failure of the Church Rock dam. The only thing I can say 
about comparing tailings disposal in Canada to the United States is t hat the 
climate conditions are completely different. In the United States you have 
tailings masses which are put in areas which have a negative precipitation 
level. Now, to explain that, it is very dry. The tailings that are put out 
in New Mexico therefore differ from the tailings that are deposited in Canada 
where the net precipitation is probably positive. 

Now, t he dam construction technology used now is basically similar to the types 
of dams you would use to hold back water in water reservoirs. I am not a dam 
engineer, or as I like to say, a damn expert with an "n". Al l I can say is 
that t he s t aff of the board that are experts in this field and any consultants 
that we have hired on our own and the agencies with which we liaise are 
perfectly satisf i ed that the safe t y factors and the dam construction currently 
being undertaken are complete l y satisfactory. 
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Tailings Are Being Managed And Not Disposed Of 

You referred then to the point of 6efng able to dtspose of the tailfngs. 
would like to clarify the issue. The tailings right now in mining companies 
that are being deposited are not being disposed of. They are being maintained, 
managed. These are not euphemisms. It is the belief of the board that we do 
not dispose of the tailings at the moment. We simply manage them, and we are 
developing, and so is technology, methods that will allow the disposal of these 
tailings in the future. Technology may change. It is not a pressing i ssue. It 
can be comparable to the type of prob l em that was discussed by Dr. Meyers 
vis-a-vis the fuel rods being stored in swimming pools at reactor sites. 

I will say if you read, and I would suggest that you do, the close-out criteria 
that both Dr. Meyers and I mentioned, you will see that wurk is being done in 
this field rather extensively, both by industry and the government agencies. 
There is also consideration to some form of performance bonding or levies so 
that Dr. -- what i s that learned gentleman's name that came first? It escapes 
me at the moment ... 

SOME HON. MEMBERS: Edwards. 

MR. ZGOLA: ... Dr. Edwards' concern about leaving the material forever if the 
company were to go bankrupt-~ there will be a fund available to rectify the 
situat i on. Now, I hope that that answers your question. 

CHAIRMAN (Mr. Fraser) : One more, Mr. Patterson. 

Cost Of Dispos al Plan 

HON. DENNIS PATTERSON: Not qu ite , Mr. Chairman. I understand from the United 
States Department of the Inter i or pub lication on isolation of uranium mill tai l ings 
and their component radionuclides from the biosphere, that the half li fe of 
thorium 230, which is the parent of radium 226, is 77,000 years . Now, you 
have talk ed about taxing mining companies to di spose of, or to cover the prob l em 
of tailings storage and dis posa l. You have talked about a performance bond to 
ensure that the costs are guaran teed, even if the company goes out of business. 
Now, I would like to ask you some questions in that regard . First of all, 
before licensing a mine for operation now, do you require a disposal plan with 
detail ed cost estimates? If not, how do you estimate the cost of ultimate 
disposal an d how do you decide how to tax the compan ie s or assess the performance 
bond? 

CHAIRMAN (Mr. Fraser): Mr. Zgola. 

MR. ZGOLA: As I mentioned before, Mr . Chairman, we do not at the pres ent re quire 
the company to do a full sca l e eva l uation of how much it wi l l cost them to 
di spose of their tailings, because we have not, as yet, decided on what the best 
means of disposal of these tailin gs will be and the means might be highly site­
specific, depending on the situation that exists environmentally at a mining 
site. We are looking into things such as pit disposal, to give you an example. 
If a mining company decides to rapidly mine out an open pit, say in a period of 
a year or two, store the re s ulting ore beside the pit, then mill that ore over 
the next period of five or 10 years, we are looking at the feasibility of putting 
the tailings back in the open pit. That may be one solution. Another operator 
may have a multi - pit operation. That may be another so lution. In other words, 
yo u f ill up the pits sequentia ll y with the tailings. 

0 
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We are looking actively, in Elliott Lake, of the possibility of using Quirke 
Lake for disposal of all uranium mine/mill tailings in the area. As r mentioned, 
these new criteria that have come out from the board are being actively dfscussed 
at the moment in Ottawa, by industry and the agencies. The performance bond 
question has not been addressed as yet. We are not even sure who legally would 
collect it and administer it. It is one of the vehicles which have oeen proposed 
to ensure that there are funds available for the disposa l , and I underline the 
word disposa l , of uranium mine/mill tailings. 

Deve l oping Cost Scenarios 

So, as I mentioned -- I should reiterate that it is no good jumping into somethi ng 
when you are in a management type of situation. No uranium mines are anywhere 
close to shutting down operations and it would seem foolish to me to decide on 
some method without any other further research and study into it. I must further 
add that the compantes are being required by the Atomic Energy Control Board, 
at the moment, to develop the numbers that the honourable Mem6er from the 
Assemb l y has asked me. rn other words, the companies are being asked, of th i s 
moment, to develop cost scenarios for various means of disposal, and those may 
dictate what sort of numbers wil l be used in a performance bond, if that is the 
vehicle that is chosen. 

CHAIRMAN (Mr. Fraser): Thank you, Mr, Zgola. Ms Cournoyea. 

MS COURNOYEA: Thank you, Mr. Chairman. Did the board publish a document a 
couple of years ago entitled, "Risk of Energy Production", which purports to 
show that nuclear power is safer than heating homes from the sun's rays? Is 
this report still available, and since the board does not see itself as 
promoting nuclear power, why would it publish such a report? 

CHAIRMAN (Mr. Fraser): Mr. Zgol a. 

MR. ZGOLA: Mr. Chairman, this honourable Member for ... 

CHAIRMAN (Mr. Fraser): Western . .. 

MR. ZGOLA: ... Western, is it? 

CHAIRMAN (Mr. Fraser): Western Arctic. 

MR. ZGOLA : Right. Thank you. The Member must be referring to the infamous 
Inhabber Report. I will assume that is the one you are referring to. The board 
did publish the report. If you read the disclaimer on the report, it indicated 
that this was something put out by an employee of the board. He was permitted 
to look into the issue for a year or two and publish a paper. It does not in 
any way represent the feelings of the board. It is strictly a mathematical 
exercise, that gentleman undertook, studying what he felt were the available 
data and therefore coming to some sort of risk conclusions, based on so l ar 
energy, or renewab l e, or nuclear. I hope that answers your question. 

CHAIRMAN (Mr. Fraser): Thank you. Ms Cournoyea. 

MS COURNOYEA: Mr. Chairman, the witness stressed that the controls on uranium 
tailings are far more rigorous than other tailings. Perhaps he can enlighten 
us on what are the other tailings and are those other tailings also radioactive? 
Are those other tailings equally susceptible to being lost in the atmosphere? 

CHAIRMAN (Mr. Fraser): Mr . Zgola . 
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Radion ucl ides Have Ha l f Li ves 

MR. ZGOLA: Mr. Chairman, the stateme nt was made that thorium - - I forge t 
which isotope it was - - has a half li fe of 76,000 years. Now , perhaps I can 
elaborate on th i s for t he benefi t of the peop l e here. The concept of half 
life me ans t hat a gi ven amou nt of t hat substance wi ll decay to half i ts 
activity . In other words, i f you want to l ook a t t he poison aspects, it wil l 
be ha l f as poisonous in 76 ,000 years . I n a nother 76,000 years i t wi ll be ha l f 
as poisonous again, which is a quarter as poi sonous as it was i ni t i ally. 
Every r adionuclide has a ha l f life . They vary from orde r s of fractions of 
seconds to many hundreds of thousands and, indeed, mi ll ions of years. Uran i um 
238, I think i t is -- again, I am not a phys i c i st -- has a half life in the 
order of bi l l i ons of years. 

Now, to address you r question, t he radionucl i des present in the tailings all 
have half l i ves. Radium 226 , to my knowledge, has a ha l f life of approximately 
1500 yea r s. If you go further, yo u can i ll ustrate t hat after about eight to 
10 of t hese hal f l ives, the impact or the poisoning potent i al of that 
rad i onucli de i s insignif i cant . So, for radium 226, you are loo king at something 
in the order of 20,000 to 30,000 years . Now, my comment on tailings .. . 

CHAIRMAN (Mr. Fraser ): I t hink it is a 1 itt l e hard understa nding those bi g 
words . I wonder if you co uld just exp l ain, pl ease? 

MR . ZGOLA: Yes, Mr. Cha i rman. I am sorry . Where are the difficulties? 

CHAIRMAN (Mr. Fraser ): I just got the light, just the last three or four 
words there . 

Stringent Controls On Uranium Mines 

MR . ZGOLA : Okay . If you look at tailings, the waste products from other 
mining ventures, be it copper, nickel, gold, etc., they have components 
associated with them, which effectively have infinite hal f lives. They do not 
decay. If you look at arsenic, for instance, arsenic, if i t is i n the tailings 
wil l be just as dangerous 50 mi ll i on years from now as it is at th i s moment. 
Now, I do not know if that answers your question but, indeed, perhaps arsenic 
could become airb orne if the tail in gs are left in a dusty cond i t i on. When I 
was refer r i ng to the tailings of urani um mi nes being managed more effective l y, 
t hat is precisely what I was referr i ng to , the contro l s that the mining 
company has to exert on their tai l ings in uranium mines are much more stringent 
than t hey exist for the rest of the mining in dustry. 

CHAIRMAN (Mr . Fraser): Tha nk you. Ms Co urnoyea, you have one last question. 

MS COURNOYEA: Well, I wou l d l i ke to have a copy of that report, t hat was 
published by your department. Just as a follow-up question from Mr . Patterson, 
you said that the cost scenarios to develop a performance bond were being 
done by the compan i es. Wo uld I pres ume that those compa nies are the same 
companies that would go to you to operate and get appl i cat i ons to bring forth 
mi ning product i on. Why wo ul d yo u ask the compa nies themselves to develop 
these cost scenarios when they may deve l op a cost scenar i o that would be 
ref l ect i ve in the amount of performance bond that wou l d be app l ied to them 
thro ugh your department? 

CHAIRMAN (Mr. Fraser): Mr . Zgola. 

Companies Should Bear Cost Of Regulations 

MR. ZGOLA: Mr. Chairman, it is the board's ph i losop hy that the company should bear 
t he cos t of regu l ation . Again, I must say as a taxpayer I do not want to develop 
a bureaucracy of several thousand ad dress i ng the economic issues associated 
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wi th uran i um mining. The companies will be charged to do these studies. We 
will then review these studies. If need be, we will retain cons ultants to 
assist us in reviewing these studies. The only th i ng I can say is, who i s 
better prepared to give an honest evalua t ion of what it i s going to cos t t hem 
to do something than the guy who actually has the problem? I would think that 
they would tend to overestimate the costs in order to show you that a high 
performance bond would be necessary . So I would say tha t the companies will 
supply this information. It will be audited and reviewed by board staff and 
other experts as deemed necessary, but I do not think the Canadian ci t izen 
should direct l y pay for the review of an issue like tha t . 

CHAIRMAN (Mr. Fraser): Thank you , Mr. Zgola. We will take a 15 minute coffee 
break. After the coffee break, I have Mr. Bu t ters and Mr. Curley. We have 
15 to 20 minutes left . Thank you. 

---SHORT RECESS 
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CHAIRMAN (Mr. Noah) : This committee will come to order. Mr. Butters. 

HON. TOM BUTTERS: Mr. Chairman, yesterday Dr. Edwards indicated that in his 
opinion the Atomic Energy Control Board was not doing a very good job. Now, 
am not going to ask this wftness, through you, whether he would comment on that 
because I would expect you would rule his reply as being a biased response. 
But I would like to pursue a line of questioning which relates to wastes and 
tai l ings of uranium mi ning. I think that if there is one thing and one concern 
that everyone here can agree on, it i s that the tailings problem is one that 
must be solved before any activity should proceed. 

I was concerned by another statement that Dr. Edwards made and I quote from 
yesterdays record . "Right now, the disposal of wastes from uranium mining is 
not required for licensing a uranium mine. This means that a uranium mining 
company can start mining uranium in t he Northwest Territories. There is no 
need for them to have any plans for finally getting rid of that waste. It is 
not required. " I wonder i f Mr . Zgola might comment on that statement, and if 
the statement is correct, what the Atomic Energy Control Board is doing to 
correct that s i tuation. 

CHAIRMAN (Mr . Noah): Mr. Zgo l a. 

Disposal Scrutinized In Licence 

MR. ZGOLA: Mr. Chairman, as I mentioned before, there seems to be some confusion 
on the exact definition of terms. Disposal as I understand it, and as the 
board understands it, is a completely walkaway type of situation. As I have 
mentioned, we have not issued a decommissioning licence as yet, because none 
have been required. We do issue a mine facility operating licence, commonly 
known as an MFOL, and one of the items that we closely scrutinize in that 
licence is the management of tailings, the siting of the tailings mass, the 
considerations for potential amenity to close out, etc. 

As I have mentioned before, there is work being done right now. As a matter 
of fact, both the industry and the r eg ulatory agencies are meeting at the 
board, right now, and work will continue to find the most practica l , safe 
methods to dispose of tailings. In my opinion, the tailings now are being 
managed perfectly well, and as new mines are being opened out, potentia l 
disposal of those tailings is being taken into consideration. 

Now, perhaps what I should do is add here, I said that Quirke Lake was being 
considered as a ta i lings disposal area . I do not want to give the impression 
that we wou l d just dump the tailings in the lake. One of the reasons that 
Quirke Lake may be attractive for tailings disposa l is that we would dis pose of 
those tailings, if that alternative were to be chosen, under approximately 100 
feet of water. Therefore, it would eliminate any exhalation of radon. It 
would shield the tailings mass, but of course, much work would have to be done 
to find out what the impact would be both on the surface of the lake and i ndeed 
any potential impact of that lake water on the waters hed downstream from i t. 
Now, I hope that answers your question. 

CHAIRMAN (Mr. Noah): Mr . Butters. 

HON. TOM BUTTERS: I guess I am confused by "walkaway protection" and the 
protection that would be required when the first ton of muck is removed from 
the mines. I will ask another question along the same l ines just to try and 
clarify the point in my own mind. 

0 
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Present Situation Re Disposal 

Again, from Dr . Edwards' testimony yesterday: "Right now, the disposal of the 
wastes from uranium mining is not required for licensing a uranfum mine." Here 
I jur.ip over, and: "There is no need for them to have any plan for finally getting 
rid of that waste . " Is that correct? Is that the situation as· it is today'? 

CHAIRMAN (Mr. Noah) : Mr. Zgola. 

MR. ZGOLA: Mr. Chairman, again I must say that tailings are being managed, the 
same way as fuel rods are being managed in nuclear reactor facilities . The 
point of disposal, again I must stress, is a walkaway situation. Perhaps I can 
clarify. If a mine were to start operation, let us say, this year, and its 
average life expectancy would be, say, 15 or 20 years, the tailings that that 
mine would generate after those 15 or 20 years would require a c lo se-out licence, 
a decomr.iissioning licence. At that time, the tai l ings m~ss would have to be 
secured so that the impact of that tailings mass on the ifealth and safety of all 
living things, and indeed, the environment in general, would be insignif i cant. 

Close-Out Plans Not Required Of Companies 

Now, at this time, we · do not r equire a company to give us close -out plans . We 
are considering the siting of the tailings mass, the method of placement of those 
tailings, as -t hey would apply to current thinking for disposal, but we do not 
feel it is pertinent at this time to make up our mind precise l y on how we will 
walk away from those tailings. I do not think it is fair to the public and I 
do not think it is fair to the company if five or 10 years down the road a better 
method is devised, that the company and the public be expected to bear the 
burden of that cost. 

CHAIRMAN (Mr. Noah): One last question, Mr. Butters. 

HON. TOM BUTTERS: Yes, Mr. Chairman, that clarifies the point. As I understand 
it, the mine that is seeking permission to extract rock and ore is required to 
indi cate to the Atomic Energy Control Board the means by which it will manage 
tai l ings before one ton of rock i s removed from t he mine. I understand that . 

The third question I would put to the witness, Mr. Chairman, is that he 
indicated that he has had experience at Cluff Lake, Key Lake, and I ~elieve 
another of the northern Saskatchewan uranium developments. I believe he 
indicated that not on l y has he visited those areas as a visitor, but he has also 
been required to make inspections of the manner in which the operators of 
north ern Saskatchewan a r e fulfilling the requirement s that the Atomic Energy 
Control Board has placed upon them before issuing licences to extract ore. 

Research And Regulations In Saskatchewan 

I have a very general question and that is, am I correct in believing that the 
research that is being done in Saskatchewan, both private and public, and the 
regul ations that have been developed by the jurisdiction of Saskatchewan are 
probably the foremost in Canada, and possibly the world, in dealing with the 
extraction of uranium ore and the management of tailings and the removal of 
the mineral from the particular place in which it is mined? 

CHAIRMAN (Mr. Noah): Mr. Zgola. 
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MR. ZGOLA: Mr . Chairman, the Atomic Energy Control Board has the highest 
regard for all relevant agencies for urani um mining in Saskatchewan. As I 
mentioned before, we avail ourselves of their expertise and we are in continuous 
communication to ensure that all operators of uranium mines in Saskatchewan 
operate their mines according to the regulations and, indeed, better than the 
regulations ca ll for. 

CHAIRMAN (Mr. Noah): Mr . Cur l ey . 

MR. CURLEY: Thank you, Mr. Chairman. I have a question, a very simple one. 
What does the Atomic Energy Control Board do -- now, supposing I wanted to open 
up a mine around Baker Lake, what process would I have to use in trying to get 
all the necessary permits to go into that? Would I go directly to you guys and 
then, if satisfied as far as the safety standards are concerned, would you then 
just issue me permits or would you have to go through some cabinet minister? 
Simply, first of a l l, what is the ro l e of the Atomic Energy Control Board? 

CHAIRMAN (Mr . Noah): Mr. Zgola. 

Requirements For Opening A Mine 

MR. ZGOLA: Mr. Chairman, as I have indicated in my presentation, the Atomic 
Energy Control Board is the regulatory agency in matters dealing with all 
nucl ear facilities. So in answer to your quest i on, the Atomic Ene rgy Control 
Board would be controlling you as an operator at Baker Lake . 

The requirements that you would have to fulfil in trying to open a mine in 
Baker Lake would be extremely expensive and time consuming. It would take you 
a long time to satisfy the board and a ll other regulatory agencies. It is an 
extreme l y time consuming and expensive exercise to ensure that all requirements 
are met. 

Now, it would take me a considerable amount of time to go through all the steps 
that are required. I touched on them briefly in my presentat i on. You would 
have to go through your ore removal permit when you started to take out a 
significant amount of uranium. You would have to then go th rou gh a development 
stage, if you will, an underground exp l oration permit . You would then go to 
a site approval. You would then ultimately -- perhaps after two, three or 
four years -- get an MFOL. 

Now, during this entire process, the Atomic Energy Control Board, and all other 
agencies working with i t, would find out about you as an operator. How sincere 
are you? What is your financial reason for getting in there? What is your 
capab i lity of meeting regulations? How mu ch can we trust you? How are you 
fulfilling the requirements of each stage? You can rest assured if you were a 
shoddy operator, you would never get to a mine facility operating licence 
stage. 

Environmental Impact Statement Must Be Issued 

To answer further, you would have to issue an environmental impact statement. 
I do not know if you have seen some of these . The la st witness that you have 
scheduled here works for a consulting firm and he will be ab l e to inform you, 
if you ask him, even further. These things cost millions of dollars, literally. 
They require the cataloguing of caribou and othe r wildlife in a certain area. 
They require extensive studie s of both the s urfac e water and t he gro und wa ter 
in the area. They require weather studies, storm studies, vegetation studies, 
projections of impact. They require socio-economic impact; in other words, 
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what will be the impact of the mine on the social fabric of the area? Will it 
disrupt the social fabric of the area? Will it cause increased crime? Wi l l it 
cause hardship, etc.? These documents, traditionally, for a major operation 
would occupy a stack about that high. 

These documents are then made public . The public can review them, comment on 
them. There may be a public inquiry that is held. The agencies review these 
documents, identify deficiencies, ask the operator to rectify them, etc. As I 
said, it is an extremely costly, time consuming exercise. Now I hope that 
answers your question. 

CHAIRMAN (Mr. Noah): Mr. Curley. 

Pressure To Change Regulations 

MR. CURLEY: It certainly he l ped me to understand a bit about how the process 
goes . I have another question . During the last year there has been, I think, 
quite a debate on the uran ium i ssue . I would like to ask you as to what kind 
of pressure is the AECB receiving from the public and the companies interested 
in mining uranium about changing the present regulations? Are you getting 
information, or being lobbied by the public to change the regulations to improve 
them, and if so, what amo un t of lobbying are yo u getting from the genera l pub l ic? 
As well, how much are you getting from the compan i es that ar e inte rested not to 
change the present regulations? I would like you to give me some information 
wh ether or not they go directly to t he AECB or the federa l cabinet mi nister . 
Could you expla in that to me please? 

CHAIRMAN (Mr. Noah): Mr. Zgola. 

MR. ZGOLA: Mr. Chairman, all government is subject to lobby, both on the posit i ve 
and on the negative side. We are continuously l obbied to make our regulations 
more stringent by bodies li ke the United Stee l workers . You can apprec i ate how 
the steelworker fee l s because it is his mandate as a union to work for the 
employees. In the scheme of things, I would say it would be nice to have a 
world which is absolutely risk free. So t heir objective is to lower limits, 
and they make co ntinu ous presentations, I would say both to cabinet ministers 
and the Atomic Energy Contro l Board . 

On the other hand, the companies make representations to lighten the load on 
them, if yo u wi 17. Why the hel 1 do you expect us to do al 1 this research? Why 
do you not do it yourself? Why do you want to set this type of a limit? Why 
do you wa nt that information, it is expensive to get it for you? I do not 
know if t hey lobby cabinet ministers. I know the steelworkers do. 

Attitude Of Board To Pressure Groups 

Now, given the fact that both these pressure groups exist, both on the positive 
and the negative side, I must say my impression of the board has been to stand 
fast on both sides. They do not bow to the union because they, as a control 
board who presumably -- and I am convinced they do -- have the expertise and the 
back-up of other agencies and commissions a nd learned peop l e throughout the 
world, establi sh maximum levels wh i ch are common l y accepted as being safe. So 
we do not want to reduce them. 

I must say that these are maximum permissible levels. We woul d prefer to use 
the ALARA principle to reduce ex posures further, but if they are unwarranted by 
l earned opinion, we do not believe that they should be l owered by l eg i slat i on . 
On the other hand, if the Atomic Energy Control Board feels that there is 
information that is required from the compa ni es, then it stands fast and demands 
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that informat ion . To my knowledge, t he Atomic Energy Control Board has not 
knuckled under to pressu r e from either the unions, or anti groups, or indeed 
from the pro groups, the compan ies. Now does that answer your question? 

CHAIRMAN (Mr. Noah}: Mr. Zgo l a, we do not use the word, as you call it, "hel l " 
in this House . 

MR. ZGO LA: am sorry, Mr. Cha i rman. 

CHAIRMAN (Mr. Noah): Mr. Curley, last question. 

MR. CURLEY: Last question, i s it? I would gather then that the Atomic Energy 
Control Board is satis fi ed wit h the present safety standards with respect to 
radiation and urani um exploration and mining regulations. You are not under 
any pressure to change th~m or make recommendations to the federa l government 
to actually put into l aw, the necessary further safety factors needed to properly 
satisfy the public, as well as the environment and whatnot. So, that is the 
impression you are gi ving me, is it not? 

CHAIRMAN (Mr. Noah): Mr. Zgola. 

Summation Formula For Better Protection 

MR. ZGOLA: Mr. Chairman, perhaps I will be a bi t more precise . The evo lu t i on 
of regulatory standards evolves as i s necessary. At the moment, the Atom i c 
Energy Contro l Board has certain limits: five rem, five units of radiation 
for gamma; four working l evel mo nt hs for radon daughters. We be l ieve -- and 
we have done research -- that what is required is some sort of a summation 
formula that adds up all radiation compo nents, and we are wor king on that right 
now, and that wi ll be coming out short l y . To give you an i mpli cation of that, 
and I am sure the unions are not going to be very pl eased, the new l i mit for 
radon daughter exposure will be five working levels, instead of four, but i t 
will be introduced into a summation formula, which will then add a l l the 
components, and in stead of taking the expos ures separately, wil l combine them, 
the end result be in g better protection of the worker. 

We are a l so develop in g standards for respirable si li ca exposures. The fie l d 
of conventional occupational health and safety in uranium min i ng is current l y 
held by Labour Canada , throughout Canada. The Atom i c Energy Control Board, if 
the po l itica l decision i s made, and if it is required for i t to move into 
conventional hea l th a nd safety, it will do so, but at the moment it does not. 
We liaise with other agencies, with Labour Canada , with the appropriate 
provincial l abo ur agencies, a nd consu lt even on matters of conventional health 
and safety, and that may be missing r un gs on l adders, etc. Does that answer 
your question? 

CHAIRMAN (Mr. Noah): 
have run out of time, 

Thank you, Mr. Zgola , for being our witness today. 
I am sorry. 

MR. ZGOLA: May I add another thing, please, a couple of minutes? 

CHAIRMAN (Mr. Noah}: I am sorry, you are through. 

MR . ZGOLA: Okay , I wil l just pass on t he documents to you after. 

---Applause 

CHAIRMAN (Mr. Noah): Mr. Butters, do you have in formation on the wit ness, 
Dr. Wooll ard? 

We 
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Witness From Saskatchewan Available Later 

HON. TOM BUTTERS: Mr. Chairman, if I just might say a couple of words. I had 
intended to and did approach Jack Messer from the Government of Saska t chewan, 
who was the minister responsible for development during the development phase 
of the uranium mines in northern Saskatchewan. He was not able to attend, 
and indicated he would be available to the House in the May session. As the 
intention of the House is that witnesses will have an opportunity to be heard 
then, I wou l d like to ask that Dr. Kupsch's name be removed there, and 
Dr. \foollard appear in his place, and Mr. Messer will be available later. 

CHAIRMAN (Mr. Noah): Mr. MacQuarrie. 

MR. MacQUARRIE : A point of order, Mr. Chairman . The list that was prepared 
by Mr. Speaker, as to the order of witnesses, was prepared on the understanding 
that all witnesses would have an opportunity to appear, but it now becomes 
evident that that may very well not be the case. What that means, for some 
witnesses -- well, for all those who do not get the chance to appear, it means 
expense, inconvenience, and so I would request that the fairest way to handle 
it then is to have witnesses appear in the order in which they were invited, 
and I would ask yourself, Mr. Chairman, to consider that, or perhaps more 
appropriately, Mr. Speaker, since he has been empowered to make the decision 
as to when witnesses should appear. It just seems to me fair that -- we had 
a Motion 2-81(1) which called for people to be brought forward in a particular 
order, and I think that the fairest thing would be to follow that. 

CHAIRMAN (Mr. Noah): Mr. Fraser. 

MR. FRASER: Mr. Chairman, I do not think that list was ever approved by t he 
House. That list was just a tentative list. 

CHAIRMAN (Mr. Noah): Thank you. To the point of order, Mr. MacQuarrie. 

Motion That Witnesses Be Invited To Appear According To Order Stated In 
Motion 2-81 (l) 

MR. MacQUARRIE: In which case, then, I will move that in the interests of 
fairness who would be next in that case then, the Science Advisory Board -- that 
the member from the Science Advisory Board be requested to appear. If he 
does not choose to, that the representative of the Northwest Territor i es 
Chamber of Mines be requested to appear and so on, in the order that they were 
listed. 

CHAIRMAN (Mr. Noah): Mr. Patterson. To the motion . 

HON. DENNIS PATTERSON: Mr. Chairman, I r eal i ze we are all in a difficul t 
situation. Unfortunately, all the witnesses were inv i ted t o appear f or this 
two day session, and when I seconded the motion to invite further witnesses, 
I specifically suggested that the subsequent witn esses be invited to a ppear at a 
subsequent time, because obviously in two days we were not going to be able to 
hear nine people. However, now that they are here, I have been doing a little 
bit of work behind the scenes, as it were, and I understand that Dr. Kupsch and 
Dr. Chambers, who are here, have graciously agreed that when we have our next 
session on this debate, probably at the next session in Hay Riv e r, they would be 
willing to appear, and furthermore, they would be wil l ing to step down today in 
view of the fact that other witnesses may not be able to appear again. 



- 882 -

Important To Allow Time To Hear All Witnesses 

Accordingly, my understanding is that the next witness wou l d be Dr. Woo ll ard, 
and then, if we do have time later today , the witnesses invited from the 
Dene Nation ~re available. If they cannot appear, then I wi l l raise a motion 
that we invite them to t he next session at our expense. I be l i eve that it is 
most important that we have the time to hear everyone including Dr. Kupsch 
and Dr. Chambers, but we obvious l y are running out of time, and I think if t hey 
come at a subsequent session, we will be ab l e to treat them with the respect 
they deserve rather than trying to do the impossible today. Thank you, 
Mr. Chairman. 

AN HON . MEMBER: Agreed. 

CHAIRMAN (Mr. Noah) : Mr. MacQuarrie. 

MR. MacQUAR RI E: Yes, r do have a motion on the floor, and it is interesting to 
know that behind the scenes there have been some things going on. If certain 
people have agreed to step down, I would simply like them to have the chance to 
say public l y that that is what they want to do. I absolute l y want to hear 
everybody, and I hope that there will be further discussion in Hay River . I 
moved a motion ear l ier today asking that we meet tomorrow in orde r to hear them. 
So I am not trying to avoid hearing anybody. lam simply say i ng that there is 
the question of expense and inconvenience, and the fairest thing to do is to 
hear the ones who were asked f i rst. If for some reason they wish to decline, 
to defer to anot her, then I absolute l y accept that, but I would like it t o be 
known formally and officially. That is why I have moved the motion. 

HON. DENNIS PATTERSON: Ques ti on. 

HON. ARNOLD McCALLUM: What is the motion? 

CHAIRMAN (Mr. Noah): To the motion. 

MR. MacQUARRIE: Somebody wants me to repeat the motion? 

CHAIRMAN (Mr. Noah): Yes. 

Motion That Witnesses Be Invited To Appear According To Order Stated In 
Motion 2-81(1), Carried 

MR. MacQUARRIE: Yes . I move that witnesses now be asked to appear in the order 
in which they were asked to attend, according to Motion 2-81(1), and that if 
they wish to defer, that they tell us that, and we move on to the next. 

CHAIRMAN (Mr. Noa h ): To the motion. 

HON. DEN NI S PATTERSON: Question. 

CHAIRMAN (Mr. Noah): Question i s being called . All those in favour? Opposed? 
The mot ion i s carried. 

---Carried 

AN HON. MEMBER: Well, that was simple. 

MS COURNOYEA; You did not even need a motion, it was so s i mple. 
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CHA I RMAN (Mr. Noah): The next witness wi l l be from the Sc i ence Advisory Board. 
Come forward, please, with the Sergeant-at-Arms. Please be seated, Dr. Kupsch. 

Wi tnesses Willing To Defer Presentation 

DR . KUPSCH: Mr. Cha i rman, I am will i ng to defer my presentation to the May 
session of this House. 

- - -Applause 

CHA I RMAN (Mr. Noah): Thank you, Dr. Kupsch. The next witness is from the 
Chamber of Mines, Dr. Chambers. 

DR. CHAMBERS: Mr. Chairman, I too am willing to defer my appearance until 
May. I would like, however, to ask the Assemb l y to review my paper, wh i ch I 
bel i eve was presented to you yesterday in hard copy. It wou l d perhaps assist 
in the cross-examination when I do appear in May. Thank you. 

CHA I RMAN (Mr . Noah): Thank you. The Department of Economic Development and 
Tourism. Is that in order? 

MR. MacQUARRIE : What was tha t? 

CHA I RMAN (Mr. Noah) : Department of Economic Deve l opment and Touri sm , is that 
i n order? 

MR. MacQUARRIE : That was Mr. Zgola, and he has been heard a l ready. So it 
wou l d be the next one. 

CHAIRMAN (Mr . Noah): The next witness is from the safety division, Dr. Atherley. 
Dr. Atherley, I would like to welcome you to t he witness tab l e, and you can 
proceed now. You have got an hour. 

Presentation By Dr. Gordon Ather l ey 

DR . ATHERLEY: Thank you, Mr. Chairman. I welcome the opportunity to prese nt 
my evidence. I do not claim special knowledge in the field of the general 
environment. My own experience is in the occupational health and safety of 
people at work and in the f i eld of protec t ion of uranium miners and other 
workers concerned with certain of the processes associated with uranium mining. 

Mr. Chairman, my present appointment is as president of the Canadian Centre 
for Occupational Health and Safety, about which I shou l d briefly like to say 
more in a moment. Previously, I was chief occupationa l medica l officer for 
the Government of Saskatchewan, and I carried administrat i ve responsibility 
for the mining inspection connected with that province's l egis la tion for the 
protection of miners and other workers . 

Prior to that, I was professor of occupational medicine at the University of 
Toronto, and I have at various times been a chairman of a university department 
in an engineering faculty and the equivalent of a professor of phys i cs with 
te nure. I have wo r ked in the nuclear power indust ry . I have been, for a short 
time, a medical adviser to the Atomic Energy Control Board, and I have also 
been a member of the campaign for nuclear disarmament. I have var i ous 
qualifications, i nc luding a research doctorate, as wel l as a first degree in 
medicine, so that I am a physician. I am also a specialist in occupational 
me dicine and community medicine. 
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Function Of The Canadian Centre For Occ upational Health And Safety 

Th e Canadian Centre for Occu pational Health and Safety is a crown corporation 
created by legislation of the Government of Canada. We are very much like t he 
Canadian Broadcast in g Corporation. That is to say, we are independe nt of 
government and not a department of government. We do not have policies or 
posit i ons on issues. We speak as individuals, as I am speak i ng now . Our 
dedication is to bringi ng information to the people with the responsibility 
for decision making about occupational health and safety; that is to say, 
government, employers, and l abour. 

As an example of the way in which we work, I should like to mention the 
connection made last November between t he computer of the Canadian Centre 
for Occupational Health and Safety and the safety division of this government 
this government's department concerned with occupational health and safety. 
There exists a terminal in the i r offices connected to our com puter, by which 
our computer can be searched for all forms of occupational health and safety 
information by people here in Yellowknife. That con nection, Mr . Chairman, was 
a Canadian first, it was a North American first, and it was a world first. 
I t brought, for the very first time, a hi ghly sophisticated data base of 
information in English and French that f i rst of all was developed in Geneva, 
Switzerland with International Labour Organization. 

As another example of the work of the Canadian Centre for Occupationa l Hea l th 
and Safety, I should like to mention the Native Communications Pr oject which 
has a budget of $500,000, employs three native persons, who are seeking to 
understand the nature of the information needs in occupational health and 
safety of native members of the work force of Cana da. We understand, because 
we employ native people, certain of the specialized problems facing native 
people, such as employment difficulties. We also understand some of the other 
concerns, such as land claims, which native peoples have. 

Th e Question Of Who To Believe 

Our basic idea is to give information to those persons who need it. The need 
for information, Mr. Chairman, is a very real one. On the way here, I sat 
next to a resident of Yellowknife who asked me why I was comi ng. I explained, 
and he sa i d to me that he di d not now know who to believe. He felt that there 
was propaganda on one side and propaga nda on another side. I said to him that 
I felt exactly the same way. I did not know who to believe either . 

Yesterday, Mr. Chairman, we heard sincerely held views of two obviously sincere 
and expert people, who appear to have come to opposite conclusions. Yet, they 
did not seem to differ very much on many of the matters they both spoke about. 
Therefore, it seems that the science available to help you, the decision makers, 
does not have all the answers to the decision makers' questions. It may hav e 
some of the answers, but it does not have them a l l, and we are all, t herefore, 
faced with the question, who do we believe? 

Science cannot help you all that much, because -- and I am sorry to say this -­
science at the moment is for sale . Whatever conclusions you or any othe r group 
of persons may want to achieve, I am sorry to say, could be bought. Science is 
for sale . Opinions can be provided on one si de of an i ssue, and on a nother side 
of an issue. We do not know who to believe. I should like bri ef l y to mention 
two parallel examples that affect provinces of Canada, only briefly, but I sha ll 
mention them. 

Concern Over Asbestos And Supersonic Transport Planes 

Asbestos has given rise to a great deal of concern , just as uranium ha s. 
Asbestos is an important industry for the province of Quebec, upon wh i ch 
15, 000 jobs of Quebeckers, at the very l east, depend. It is my be l ief t hat 
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the anxieties and concerns of ordinary people about asbestos have been amplified 
and played upon by scientists with a vested interest in the creation of 
uncertainty and concern. In re l ation to asbestos, and in my opinion, in 
relation to uranium as well, a scepticism is essential in the minds of the 
decision makers. 

The other problem I briefly mention is from my own research experience concerned 
with the questio n of supersonic transport airplanes. I was aware, some years 
ago, as I researched this question, that some of the research coming from North 
America did not ring true. Last January in Toronto a speaker to the American 
Association for the Advancement of Science gave us his.view that this research 
has been distorted, that the scientists have not told the truth about the health 
effects of supersonic noise on people. They have exaggerated them. 

Scientists Have Vested Interest In Uncertainty 

It is my personal anxiety about science that science will not answer the 
questions of the decision makers unless they are pushed to do so . Instead, 
t hey answer their own questions . The scientists are an important pressure 
group 'with vested interest in uncerta i nty. I think they make their subject 
matter difficult for ordinary people to comprehend. 

AN HON. MEMBER: Hear, hear! 

DR. ATHERLEY: You have heard, Mr. Chairman, much talk of radiation units. 
I would just like to mention some of those terms. You have heard about 
working level months . You have heard about working levels. You have heard 
about rems . You have heard about rads. You may have heard or you may still 
hear about becquerels and seaborgs and grays and curies . It is very difficult ... 

CHAIRMAN (Mr. Noah): Dr . Atherley, slow down please . The translators cannot 
understand such scientific language. 

DR. ATHERLEY: I do not think any translation is possible. Those are the names 
of individual scientists. That is how meaningless these terms are. 

- --Laughter 

Mr. Chairman, what no one has explained yet is that energy -- such as the 
energy which lights this chamber, this House now -- flows can be measured 
in units that everybody understands . We all pay our hydro bills. We 
understand that kilowatt hours of energy costs so many dollars per kilowatt 
hour. The scientists could, if they so wi shed, measure radiation in units 
as easy to understand as those, but they do not. They choose to keep us all 
in the dark. 

Decision Makers Need Inte l ligible Information 

It is my belief therefore that the decision makers need very urgentl y, 
information which they can use to make their decisions on, information 
which is intelligible and informat i on which does not contain decisions 
made by others. I worked for the Government of Saskatchewan. The man 
I worked for had a saying which he used often on the public platform. 
His saying was, "Do not trust the experts" and as an expert, so-called 
myself, that hurt me, but I saw the truth. 

Mr. Cha i rman, part of my duties in Saskatchewan involved inspecting uranium 
mining . I should like to tell you brief l y of one instance where I was 
inspecting a deep mine and as we were underground the new s came t hrough that 
a miner had been killed. Because I am a physician, I was called urgent l y to 
see the body of this miner. I will not describe to you the body. I will 
describe to you my other duty, which was to comfort and discuss that tragedy 
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with the wife of that young miner, a woman with three young children. While 
I was in the mine, being taken to see the body, the locomotive fell off the 
rails. The group travelling climbed off the carriage and began to lift the 
locomotive back on the rails saying to me, "This always happens." It always 
happened in that mine because that mi ne was in a deplorable state of disrepair. 
The conditions were unacceptable in coal mining let along uranium mining. I also 
inspected, Mr. Chairman, an open pit mine where the work was done well and safely . 

Both Sides Of The Controversy Can Be Correct 

I can see how both sides of the controversy which we are hearing can be correct. 
Conditions are bad in uranium mines. I have seen them. Conditions are good in 
uranium mines. I have seen them. My own son is a min i ng engineer, somewhat of 
the same age as the dead miner whose body I saw. I asked myself "Would I be 
happy? Could I sleep wi th the knowledge that my son was working in those mines?" 
The answer was "yes" in the case of the second one, "no" in the case of the first 
one. I asked myself why the difference and I came to certain conclusions which 
in a moment I should like to say to you. 

I, as an individual, detest and struggle against nuclear weapons. I grew up 
as a child in a war. My own father held his body over me as bombs fell about 
us. I oppose resolutely with everything in my body, nuclear warfare. I also 
asked myself the question, "What would happen to soc i ety if the l i ghts went off 
and never came back on again? What would happen here in Yellowknife? What 
would happen in my own home town if the lights were no more?" I rely on you, 
the decision makers, to decide where those risks l i e. 

Conditions To Support As A Voter 

Mr. Chairman, I am a voter and I have been an elected representative. As a 
voter, though not one franchised in the Northwest Territories, I wish, with 
great respect, to sugg e st the conditions which I would be prepared to support 
as a voter if any legislature was to decide to go ahead with uranium mining. 
I should, first of al l , want to be assured that the r e ex i sted a rigorous and 
careful policy of regulation, a rigorous and careful policy of monitoring and 
control of all aspects of all the activities involved in exploration, ext r ac t ion, 
refining, storage, transportation and waste disposal connecte d with uranium 
mining. 

I should be particularly concerned about the possibilities of contamination of 
the human environment and the natural environment, wh e r e the human environment 
inc l udes not only the habited and hunted environment but also the work e nvironment. 
Those things the ordinary people wou l d want to be assure d about. Th e poor 
enforcement which I have seen, not necessarily in Saskatchewa n , was an indication 
of a legislature of a government authority not having a rigorous and careful 
policy. 

Policy Should Be Controlled By The Legislature 

Second, I should like to see a rigorous and careful legislat i ve control over 
the policy; a control by the legislature so as to ensure that onc e begun, if 
begun, enthusiasm for the contro l of the uranium risk never gave way to boredom 
or to apathy, and that burea ucracy never tied up the constant fight against t he 
hazards. In parti cular, Mr. Chairman, I would want to see, as an immigrant to 
Canada, that the issue of peoples health and safety ne ve r became ca ught up with 
federal - provincial relations. I say that, Mr. Chairman, be cau s e it i s my be lief 
that some of the criticisms, not all, of the Atomic Energy Control Board refl ect 
political issues in the area of federal-provincial relations and not simply 
occupational health and safety. 
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I shou l d want to see, Mr. Chairman, a rigorous and careful policy of informat i on. 
Peop l e, and I am one, shou ld know and should have the right to know what is 
happening, what is likely to happen, and what has happened. Governments do not 
always subscribe to that kind of rig ht to know policy. I should like to see 
the government accept that people have the right to understand, the right to 
have explanations, the right to knowledge. I should like to see the governme nts 
accept that people have the right to answers to t heir questions and not to have 
their questions di smissed li ghtly. 

Next, I should l ike to make sure , for myself, by what I saw and read, that t he 
legislators, the decision makers, were in control of all this . I could not 
support the idea of contro l being given to the companies that do the mining or 
the exploration. Hi story shows a ll too clearly that the health and safety of 
people cannot be safe l y left in the hands of those who gain profit from these 
activities. 

I shou l d not like to see the contro l being left in the hands of the scientists 
and my own profession, the physicians, because history shows that they are 
incapable of the po litical decision making which separate out their own self 
in terests from the broader public interest. 

I should like to be assured, Mr. Chairman, that t he legislators whom I have 
elected we r e taking the responsibility for what happened to me and my children . 
Mr. Chairman, I should like to see proper participation on a day - to - day action 
l eve l i n matters likely to affect the working e nv ironment where the day-to-day 
pa r tic i pation in volved the employers, the government a nd the workers ' 
representatives . 

Part i cipation Of All Sectors Of All Communities 

Mr . Chairman, I should like to see proper participation of all sectors of all 
communities in t he day-to-day actions, in all of those activities likely to 
affect the general environment. Mr. Cha i rman, I should like to see an effective 
and adequately resourced department of government fully accountable to the 
legislature, to the decision makers, to ensure that the legislation was enfo r ced 
effect i vely, fa i rly, effic i ently and with enthusiasm. I should not l ike to 
thi nk that with a whim or with a downturn in financial fortunes that the 
enforcement cou l d be made to suffer. I should like to see, Mr. Chairman, a 
group, perhaps in government or perhaps outside i t, charged wi th monitoring the 
develo~ment, re l evant deve l opments, of knowledge relat i ve to uranium mining and 
other questions world wide. I say t hi s, Mr. Chairman, because I have had an 
experience of the limited information available i n Canada . 

In Saskatchewan the uranium mining was carried out by ce r tain compan i es, one 
of which was principally owned by the government of the country of France. 
Another company was principally owned by major companies from Germany. Each 
of those countries has major research, major science, but we in the department 
of government in Saskatchewan had access only to the research going on in the 
United States. We could not find out readily, because no chan nels of communication 
existed, the research that was happe nin g world wi de. We were di sab l ed. It is 
essential then that any responsible development should take into account all 
knowledge and not just some knowledge that is being developed in this dangerous 
and di fficult f i eld. 

Democratic Process That Leads To Decision Making 

Mr. Chairman, I am sti ll speaking as an individual and as a voter . If those 
kind of conditions could be fulfil l ed honourab l y and honestly over time, then I 
would personally support the decision makers who voted to go ahead, but if they 
did not satisfy those, then I cou l d not. I would hope that the democratic 



- 888 -

process that leads to the decision making would be the subject of continual 
information disclosure in such a way that the decision makers, whatever the 
decision, would continuously feel the pressure of public opinion upon them 
because that is the way in which those of us who are individuals can make our 
opinions be felt, but more i mportant, those are the ways in which experience 
can be gained. Those are the ways in which lessons can be learned and those 
are the ways in which changes, necessary changes, can be made. Thank you, 
Mr. Chairman. 

- --Applause 

CHAIRMAN (Mr. Noah): Thank you, Dr. Atherley. Any questions? Before we go on 
to the questions, I would like the House to recognize a person of the ITC, 
Mr. Amarook. 

---Applause 

Mr. MacQua rri e. 

Means Are Available To Make A Decision 

MR. MacQUARRIE: Thank you, Mr. Cha i rman. It seems to me what you are saying 
then is that the means are likely availab l e to proceed in reasonable safety; 
that even though satisfactory means have been available in the past, they have 
not always been used, but that the means are available, and if a decision to go 
ahead were accompanied wi th sufficient resolve to fulfil the conditions that 
you outlined, that you can accept a decision to proceed with the development of 
nuclear energy. Is that right? 

CH A IR MAN (Mr. No ah) : Dr . At her l e y. 

DR. ATHERLEY: Thank you, Mr. Chairman. My answer to that question i s yes. 

CHAIRMAN (Mr. Noah}: Mr. MacQuarrie. 

MR. MacQUARRIE: It is succinct and to the point. To me that is very im portant . 

HON. DENNIS PATTERSON: Take a lesson . 

---Laughter 

MR. MacQUARRIE: Yes, to me it is very important to hear that, because to me 
it would mean that I can make that kind of decision, but then I have an 
important responsibility as a legislator to ensure that after the decision is 
made, we follow up with it and not become lackadaisical, apathetic about it. 
Is that a necessary weakness in human beings, though? From your experience, 
people with resolve soon los i ng it, or do you feel that it is possible to 
arrange the kind of situation where there is always review and input and 
somebody prodding to make sure that the necessary things are looked after? 

CHAIRMAN (Mr. Noah): Dr. Atherley. 

Expense Of Political And Technical Control 

DR. ATHERLEY : Thank you, Mr. Chairman . accept very much the caut i on i mplied in 
the question that human weakness does lead to apathy and loss of interest. 
Complacency on the part of those responsible is a serious danger, but I do 
believe that control, political control and technical control, can be built in 
through legislation, through government policies to keep up the level of concern, 
and if the information is gi ven to an aware public, then I would hope, too, 
that the pub l ic and the med i a can keep up the leve l of pressure. 

0 
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I would also add that this is very expensive. This is no small sum of money 
which is being talked about. The putting on of the kind of program that I have, 
with respect, ventured to suggest, represents a very considerable burden of 
expenditure about which, it seems to me, important decisions would have to be 
taken. I would, with respect, Mr. Chairman, suggest that the question of how 
much all that is going to cost would be a question that I have not heard much 
discussed in many of the debates that I have listened to in this fie l d. People 
are surprisingly shy, in my experience, of saying how much they think all this 
protection should cost, but budgeted for, in my opinion, it must be. Thank you. 

CHAIRMAN (Mr. Noah): One last question, Mr. MacQuarrie. 

Safety Of Nuclear Energy As Opposed To Coal Industry 

MR. MacQUARRIE: Yes, thank you. I understood from your comments as well that 
you recognize that in order to maintain, again, a particular standard of living 
or a degreee of comfort and security, that some form of industrial activity is 
necessary. Earlier, I asked a question of Mr. Zgola as to whether comparing 
the processes for coal and nuclear energy, right from beginning to the very 
end, with all the hazards in both of them, and would you agree with his 
contention that, again, with adequate controls, that nuclear energy can be 
safer than development of the coal industry? 

CHAIRMAN (Mr . Noah): Dr. Atherley . 

DR. ATHERLEY : Thank you, Mr. Chairman. I do not know how to compare these two 
industries. I do not think the comparisons that are made are valid. I think 
they are both dangerous, but I think they both can be controlled. I have 
listened this afternoon to a very careful statement which sought to establish 
that one industry was more dangerous than the other. I felt that I was hearing, 
perhaps, the vo i ce of an interested group. I do not, as a scientist, perhaps as 
an ordinary member of the public, have the ability to make the comparisons, but 
I do say, from my experience in the coal industry, that given the money and the 
will, that it too, can be controlled. 

CHAIRMAN (Mr. Noah): Any more questions? Mr. Patterson. 

Jurisdictional Problems 

HON. DENNIS PATTERSON : Thank you, Mr. Chairman. The witness suggested that 
there are jurisdict i onal problems as between the federal and the provincial 
governments. We had heard from the witness from the Atomic Energy Control 
Board that they have assigned inspection and, I presume, enforcement to the 
provinces. Yet the recent case in Ontario, which I believe involved 22 charges 
against a company and resulted in no penalty, has shown that the courts seem to 
discredit provincial enforcement, because it comes from a federal regulatory 
regime . Cou l d you tell me if that is the problem you were referring to with 
the Atomic Energy Control Board, and could you expand a little more on these 
jurisdictional problems that we face? How can they be solved? 

CHAIRMAN (Mr. Noah): Dr . Atherley. 

DR. ATHERLEY: Thank you, Mr. Chairman. No, I was no t specifical l y referring 
to the case that has been suggested to me. I was making a more general point, 
that the criticism of the Atomic Energy Control Board, wh i ch has been going on 
now for several years, in part r ef l ects the views of provincial governments. 
That i s to say, the provincia l governments have, by the nature of the legal 
arrangements in Canada, most of the responsibility for occupational health 
and safety. The one exception is nuclear power, which for historical reasons, 
came under federal legislation, because of the imperative of World War II and 
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the nuclear development. The federal government -- this is a matter of 
history -- has retained control. Some provinces would prefer to see control 
totally in provincial hands and removed from federal jurisdiction. Therefore, 
there is a tension, a bureaucratic tension, that exists between the federal 
agency and the provincial agencies. That leads at times to a tendency to 
criticism and, perhaps, at times, jurisdictional uncertainty - - perhaps at 
t i mes a willingness to leave the act of prosecution to fall be t ween the two 
stools. I could be more specific, Mr. Chairman, though that would involve me 
i n speaking about the jurisdictional affairs of a province. However, that is 
what I am talking about. I would be happy to give further information about 
this if asked to do so. 

CHAIRMAN {Mr. Noah): Mr. Patterson. 

HON. DENNIS PATTERSON: Yes, that is what I want is more detail. 

CHAIRMAN (Mr. Noah): Thank you, Mr. Patterson. Dr . Atherley. 

Occupational Health And Safety A Casuality To Bureaucratic Wrangl i ng 

DR. ATHERLEY: Thank you, Mr. Chairman. I mentioned the deat h of the miner. 
There had been another death of a very similar pattern in the same mine, some 
mo~ths earlier. There followed a protracted period of wrangling between t he 
provincial and the federal departments concerned, about who would take action 
and about what action would be taken. In the end, it is my opi nion that 
insufficient action was taken. Had authority clearly rested with one or the 
other and not been in some way shared and di sputed between the two, then 
clearer enforcement - - and I cannot say necessarily that the possibility 
exists that prosecution might have taken place. I cannot judge that, because 
that is a lega l question which I am not qualified to judge on . It was difficu l t 
to even get the interest for the coroner's inquest to be attended by the parties 
concerned. There was almost an acceptance that the jurisdictional wrangling was 
the more important ·consideration. I realize, Mr. Chairman, I am lia ble to be 
criticized for making such a statement, but that is my honest belief, that 
occupational hea l th and safety was a casuality to bureaucratic wrangli ng, and 
that i s the concern that led me to say what I said ear l ier. 

CHAIRMAN (Mr . Noah): Thank you, Dr . Atherley. Mr. Patterson. 

HON. DENNIS PATTERSON: Thank you, Mr. Chairman. wonder, Mr. Chairman, if 
the witness has had a chance to see the report of Ors. Young and Woollard, 
"Health Dangers of Uranium Mining and Jurisdictional Questions", presented 
August, 1980? I was very surprised that the witness from Atomic Energy of 
Canada Limited had somehow not seen that report, since his own agency was 
strongly indicted . 

Gamma Radiation Monitors 

What I wou l d like to ask this witness, Mr. Chairman -- I am ha ppy that he has 
had the interest to look at this very current report. There are certain 
conclusions in the report about the recognition of occupational hazards to 
uranium miners and general statements, I think, that to date the regulations 
and authorities have underestimated the risk, the exposure levels that are 
safe, and have delayed or neglected in taking measures to protect wor kers. 
I can just cite as an example that gamma radiation, which is known to be a 
significant part of the total hazard to uranium workers has been -- the gamma 
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radiat i on monitors have been required in other countries for decades, and 
Canada has on l y, as of December 31st, 1980, required workers in Canada to 
wear these radiation badges. Can you comment, generally, on your view of 
the conclusions in that report, which I think were quite critical of the 
work that has been done by the Atomic Energy Control Board? Thank you, 
Mr . Chairman. 

CHAIRMAN (Mr. Noah): Thank you, Mr. Patterson. Dr. Atherley. 

DR. ATHERLEY: Thank you, Mr. Chairman. I find that a very broad question, sir. 
I agree with certain of the criticisms that have been made. I find others 
probably reflective of the federa l -provincia l tensions and I, myself, have 
been a critic, and a severe critic, of the enforcement of certain ex i sting 
legislation. I believe that I have implied that in what I have said, that I 
have personally seen conditions which are unacceptable, by virtue of the poor 
enforcement. 

Principles Urged On Industry By Scientific Community 

I am also a critic, Mr. Chairman, of certain of the principles urged on the 
industry by the scientific community. For example, the principle of threshold 
l imit value, which has been mentioned, implies that it is valid to average all 
the results over an entire working period . That is to say, all the results 
are added together and then divided in such a way that the average is calculated. 
It perhaps might travel from one town to another in so many hours, and then 
divide the distance travelled into or by -- I forget which - - the time taken, 
and that would give an average. That principle is embodied in many of the 
standards. In my opinion, it has never been scient i fically va l idated, yet 
the AECB ... 

CHAIRMAN (Mr. Noah): Dr. Atherley, slow down, please. The scientific language 
is not easy for the translators, and also, they are tired now. So, just keep 
on going. 

DR. ATHERLEY: I apo l ogize, Mr. Chairman, to the translators. The scientifi c 
idea contained in certain of the rules applied have never been proven 
scientifically, and that is an essence of certain of my criticisms. I mentioned 
at the beginning of my reply t hat this was a broad quest i on and, of course, it 
would be easier to deal with the criticisms point by point, but I hope my general 
answer is helpful. Thank you, sir. 

CHAIRMAN (Mr. Noah): Thank you. Mr. Patterson, your last questi on . 

Working Level Months 

HON. DENNIS PATTERSON: Thank you, Mr. Chairman. Just as sup plementary to 
that, from what I was able to understand of the previous wi tness's explanation 
of the rationale for moving up the l evel from four to five worker months, I 
think it was called, he was suggesting that the Atomic Energy Control Board 
would consider a totality of factors. Now, was it this theory that you were 
just alluding to when you said that it has not been scientif i cally validated, 
in your opinion? Thank you, Mr. Chairman. 

CHAIRMAN (Mr. Noah): Dr. Atherl ey. 
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DR . ATHERLEY: Yes, that is one of the examples that I was a ll udin g to . The 
work ing l evel month has not been tested, as an tdea , adequately, to justify 
those kind of calcul ations but I want to please, if I may, say tha t t hat does 
not deflect me away from the view that radon gas, and therefore, radon daughters 
-- tha t is, those things which are be li eved to cause the cancer -- cannot be 
adequate l y co nt roll ed in mines. I believe, Mr. Chairman, that much of the 
scientific discussion about these working level months is someth ing of an 
academic game pl ayed by the sc i entists, whi ch does not add very much to the 
practical problems faced by the decision makers, and then, ultimately, by those 
who must c r eate the safe condition s . 

CHAIRMAN (Mr. Noah): Any more questions? Mrs. Sorensen. 

Ura nium Minin g Regulat i ons In Saskatchewan 

MRS. SORENSEN: Yes, Thank you, Mr. Chairman. It is my understanding that you 
wor ked in Saskatchewan in the whole area of regulatory -- the development of 
reg ul ations with respect to the uranium mining. Number one, I found it ve ry 
interesting that an NOP government would be so progressive as to go ahead wit h 
the whole development of uranium mining, but on the other side, what was the 
industry reaction to the more stringent regulations that were br oug ht in by the 
Sas katchewan government at the time? Was it a pos it ive react i on, or were there 
problems and a l ot of lobbying that resu lted, to the threat of more stringe nt 
regul ati ans? 

CHAIRMAN (Mr. Noah): Dr. Ather l ey . 

DR . ATHERLEY: Thank you, Mr. Chairman . I think that the industry lea r ned t o like 
the regu l ations after a while. I think that there was always tough discussio n 
-- an element of hard bargaintng -- yet it was my i mpression that the manage r s 
of the companies in Saskatchewan enjoyed managing companies, from an oacupational 
health and safety point of vi ew, in Saskatchewan. They liked the idea of 
committees of workers and management. They liked the idea of c l ear, fair, but 
tough regulations. They liked to be able to operate on the basis that they knew 
where they stood. Many of them, as individuals, did not like the feeling that they 
might be responsible for deat h , injury or disease in people for whom they were 
responsible. So that, deep i nside them, I be li eve, that many of these managers, 
these professiona l engineers, welcomed the tough occupational health and safety 
c li mate i n Saskatchewan. 

CHAIRMAN (Mr. Noah) : Your number two question, Mrs. Sorensen. 

Expense Of Instituting New Regulations 

MRS. SORENSEN: Can you give me an indication of how much more expens ive it was 
to industry -- I guess the difference would be before the regulations, the new, 
more stringent regu l ations were brought in, as opposed to after? Have you any 
idea in terms of do ll ars what that meant? 

CHAIRMAN (Mr. Noah): Dr. Ather l ey. 

DR. ATHERLEY: I am sorry, Mr. Cha irman, I do not have the necessary i nfo r mation 
to answer that question. 

CHAIRMAN (Mr. Noah): Thank you. Your last question, Mrs. Sorensen. 

MRS. SORENSEN : Is that information avai l able -- or i n your opinion, was it 
fairly expensive, though, for Saskatchewan to institute these new regu l at ions, 
for the industry, of course? 
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CHAIRMAN (Mr. Noah): Dr. Ather l ey . 

OR. ATHERLEY: Mr . Chairman, this is a question wh i ch has to be answered with 
a certai n amount of ca ut ion, because it is very difficu l t to distinguish between 
the costs of good occupationa l health and sa fety and the costs of efficient 
production, because the open pit mine, where I was i mpressed with the goo d 
standards, was a high producer, and a generally efficient organi zat i on. They 
put a l ot of effort and a l ot of money in to everything they di d. Certainly, 
they carried a good deal of additional costs, beca use of the tough regulations 
in Saskatchewan, but it did not seem to prevent them from being economically 
heal thy -- from wishing to stay there. 

High Costs Of To ugh Reg ul ations 

I would simp l y say that the costs of tough r eg ul ations are high, but there a r e 
benefits as well, because the industry is forced to l ook for safer and perhaps, 
ulti mate l y, more efficient ways of doing the things they are doing. Mr. Cha i rma n , 
if I may just ma ke one fur t her comme nt about that, the mine where the conditions 
were so ba d was making a loss at that time on its to ta l overall extract i on, and 
I bel i eve the fact that i t was making a l oss was pa r t of the exp l anat i on why 
conditions were so bad. It was not the whole exp lanation. Bad , in my opinion, 
government enforcement of regu l at ion s was the principa l factor, but the mak ing 
of a loss meant that there was insufficient money to attend to the occupationa l 
health and safety . Tha nk you, Mr. Chairman. 

CHAIRMAN (M r . Noah): Thank you, Dr. Atherley. I would li ke this House to 
recognize Mr . John Steen, former Member for Western Arctic, in the gallery. 

---App l ause 

MR . MacQUARRIE: Mr. Cha i rman. 

CHAIRMAN (Mr. Noah): Any more questions? 

MR. MacQUARRIE: Mr. Cha irman, a mot i on, i f I may. 

CHAIRMAN (Mr. Noah): Mr. MacQuarr i e . 

Motion To Extend Hours Of Sitting, Defeated 

MR. MacQUARRIE: Yes, Mr. Cha i rman. Under t he prov1s1on of Ru l e 7, I will 
move that we extend the hour of sitting beyond s i x, in order to complete the 
questioning of Or . Ather l ey . . . 

SOME HON. MEMBERS: Agreed . 

MR. MacQUARRIE: ... if necessary . 

MRS . SORENSEN: Agreed. 

CHAIRMAN (Mr . Noah) : All those i n favour of t he motion raise your hands . 
Opposed? The motion i s defeated. 

---Defeated 

MRS. SORENSEN: Shame, shame, shame! Shame, shame ! 

MR. MacQUARRIE: Mr. Chairman. 



- 894 -

CHAIRMAN (Mr. Noah): Mr. MacQuarrie, I thought you had a motion on the f l oor. 

MR. MacQUARRIE: I have a motion, Mr. Chairman. I think it is important to 
the House. 

CHAIRMAN (Mr. Noah) : Mr. MacQuarrie. 

Motion To Invite Witnesses To Next Sess i on, Carried 

MR. MacQUARRIE: I will move, Mr. Cha i rman, that those witnesses who have not 
been heard and some of whom have not been named earlier, be invited to continue 
this di scussion with us at our next session, since they were here and ready, at 
our expense. 

MRS. SORENSEN: Question. Question. 

CHAIRMAN (Mr. Noah): To the motion. 

MRS. SORENSEN: Question. 

CHAIRMAN (Mr. Noah): Question being ca l led. Al l those in favour? Opposed? 
The motion is ca r ried. 

---Carried 

Mr. Butters. 

HON. TOM BUTTERS: Mr. Chairman, just two quick questions or maybe three quick 
questions, if I may. Which mine did Dr. Atherley i nspect? 

CHAIRMAN (Mr. Noah): Dr. Atherley. 

HON. TOM BUTTERS: The deep mine he spoke of. 

Saskatchewan Mines Criticized 

DR . ATHERLEY: I will answer the question. In vi ew of the fact that I have 
been so critical of it, however, I sho uld like to make the point that some of 
the comments I make do not necessarily apply to the mines that I am going to 
mention because the people I criticize are not here to answer for themse l ves. 
The mines that I have inspected in Saskatchewan i nclude the Uranium City mine 
of Eldorado Nuclear; the mine of Gulf, Amok; Uranerz and various other companies 
that were mining in Saskatchewan. 

CHAIRMA N (Mr. Noah): Mr. Butters. 

HON . TOM BUTTERS: Mr. Chai r man, in view of the description of it being a 
deep mine, I think that probab l y indicates where it might have been. I wonder 
if the witness would agree that much of the criticism that he was leve l ling 
here was not really at radiation controls or nuclear contro l s but actual l y at 
the mine management and the manner in which the mine was operate d . 

CHAIRMAN (~r. Noah): Dr. Atherley. 

DR. ATHERLEY: Yes, Mr. Chairman. 

CHAIRMAN (Mr. Noah) : Mr. Butters. 

HON. TOM BUT TERS: Yes, Mr. Chairman. Just one last question . He indicated 
di ssatisfact i on, I think, with levels of exposure of radiation. Has he 
recommended or would he recommend what the ade quate or proper l evels should 
be so that human beings would be protected? Has he determined the criteria 
by which adeq uate pr otect i on wo ul d be ava i lable to miners? 
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CHAIRMAN (Mr. Noah): Dr. Atherley. 

DR. ATHERLEY: No, Mr. Chairman. I do not believe it proper for indi vid~al 
experts or experts collectively to make such dec i sions . Those are decisions 
that can only be properly made by t he miners, the mine employer s and t he 
government act i ng together, that is to say, those people who are responsible 
in the j ur isdiction . 

CHAIRMAN (Mr. Noah): Thank you, Dr . Ather l ey. I would like to thank 
Dr . Atherley as our witness . 

---Applause 

Report progress? 

SOME HON. MEMBERS: Agreed. 

CHAIRMAN (Mr. Noah): Agreed? 

SOME HON. MEMBERS: Agreed . 

---Agreed 

MR. SPEAKER: Mr. Noah. 

REPORT OF THE COMMITTEE OF THE WHOLE OF URANIUM EXP LORATION AND MI NING 

MR. NOAH: Thank you, Mr. Speaker. Mr. Speaker, your committee has been 
considering uranium exploration and mining and wi shes to report progress. 
Thank you. 

MR. SPEAKER : Thank you. Are there any a nnouncements from the floor? Mr. Clerk, 
announcements and orders of the day, please. 

CLERK OF THE HOUSE (Mr. Remnant): Yes, Mr. Speaker. Members will recall that 
they have a breakfast meeting with the Minister of Indian and Northern Affairs, 
Saturday morning, 8:00 o'clock, Yellowknife Inn, Gold Room. Monday, March 2nd, 
9:30 a.m., Katimavik A, a meeting with the Alberta Legislative Assembly committee 
on the constitution. At 12 : 00 noon, Monday, March 2nd, room 301, a meeting of 
the subcommittee of the specia l committee on impact. 

ITEM NO. 13: ORDERS OF THE DAY 

Orders of the day, 1 :00 p.m., Monday, March 2, 1981. 

l . Prayer 

2. Oral Questions 

3. Questions and Returns 

4. Petitions 

5. Tabling of Documents 

6. Reports of Standing and Special Committees 

7. Notices of Motion 

8. Motions 
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9. Notices of Motion for First Reading of Bills 

10. Introduction of Bill s for First Reading 

11. Second Read in g of Bills 

12. Cons ideration in Committee of the Whole of Bil l s, Recommendations 
to the Legislature and Other Matters: Bi l l 1-81(1); Ninth Report 
of the Standing Committee on Finance; Report of the Special Committee 
on Education Respecting Student Aid 

13. Orders of the Day 

MR. SPEAKER: The hour being 6:00 p.m., this House stands adjourned until 
l :00 p.m., on March 2, 1981, at the Explorer Hotel . 

---ADJOURNMENT 

0 



r 

L 

'-

Available from the 
Clerk of the Legislative Assembly of the Northwest Territories, 

Yel lowknife, N.W.T. at .50¢ per day, $5.00 per session and $12.50 per year. 

Published under the Authority of the Commissioner 
of the Northwest Territories 


	9thAssembly4thSessionDay18.pdf
	9thAssembly4thSessionDay18p2.pdf



